Criminal Justice Undergraduate Programs

CRIMINAL JUSTICE & FORENSIC SCIENCE UNDERGRADUATE PROGRAM GUIDE

UC SYSTEM
CSU SYSTEM
PRIVATE COLLEGES

2023-2024



Riverside City College
Dr. Melissa Matuszak, PhD, CCISM



Table of Contents

Report Summary	4
California State University (CSU) Campuses	5-62
CSU Bakersfield	5
CSU Channel Islands	7
CSU Chico	8
CSU Dominguez Hills	11
CSU East Bay	13
CSU Fresno	16
CSU Fullerton	21
CSU Humboldt	23
CSU Long Beach	25
CSU Los Angeles	29
CSU Maritime Academy	32
CSU Monterey Bay	33
CSU Northridge	34
CSU Pomona	36
CSU Sacramento	37
CSU San Bernardino	42
CSU San Diego	44
CSU San Francisco	46
CSU San Jose	49
CSU San Luis Obispo	57
CSU San Marcos	58
CSU Sonoma	60
CSU Stanislaus	62
University of California (UC) Campuses	63-77
UC Berkeley	67
UC Davis	68
UC Irvine	<i>69</i>
UC Los Angeles	71
UC Merced	72
UC Riverside	73
UC San Diego	74
UC San Francisco	75
UC Santa Barbara	76
UC Santa Cruz	77
Other Campuses	78-96
California Baptist University	<i>78</i>

La Sierra University	82
Azusa Pacific University	84
University of Redlands	85
Loma Linda University	86
University of Southern California (USC)	87
West Coast University	89
Loyola Marymount University	90
Brandman University	91
Platt College	92
Concordia University – Irvine	93
University of La Verne	94
The Claremont Colleges	96

Report Summary

The California public university system consists of 23 campuses statewide within the California State University (CSU) system and 10 campuses within the University of California (UC) system. The Riverside City College campus has articulation agreements within both systems to assist our students in transferring in order to complete their undergraduate education. Currently, all ADJ courses in the RCC catalog are transferrable to the CSU system, and the following courses are transferrable to the UC system:

ADJ1 Introduction to Administration of Justice

ADJ3 Criminal Law

ADJ5 Community Relations

ADJ9 Law in American Society

For students interested in pursuing the remainder of their undergraduate degrees within the CSU or UC system, there are often many questions about the acceptance and transfer process. Students are encouraged to work closely with their Counselor and the Transfer Center. This report is meant to just provide information to students about undergraduate programs, course requirements, and course listings, as well as which campuses have academic programs similar to criminal justice or forensic science. This report does not include information on other peripheral programs of study, such as sociology or social work, so students interested in pursuing those types of undergraduate degree majors will not find that information within this report. That also extends to students interested in professional careers within law; this report does not include information on pre-law programs. Furthermore, the focus here is just on undergraduate degrees (bachelors-level programs). This report does not include information on graduate programs, extension programs, certificate or professional diploma programs.

CSU Bakersfield

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) degree in Criminal Justice, along with a Minor in Criminal Justice.

Degree Requirements:

- I. Foundation (9 Units) All Courses Required
 - a. CRJU 1108 Intro to Criminal Justice
 - b. CRJU 2100 Quantitative Analysis of Criminal Justice
 - c. CRJU 3150 Research Methods
- II. Theory & Legal Aspects (9 Units) All Courses Required
 - a. CRJU 3170 Theoretical Perspectives in Criminal Justice
 - b. CRJU 4110 Advanced Criminal Law
 - c. CRJU 4600 Criminal Justice Policymaking
- III. Systems (9 Units) All Courses Required
 - a. CRJU 3250 Advanced Topics in Policing
 - b. CRJU 3260 Advanced Topics in Courts
 - c. CRJU 3270 Advanced Topics in Corrections
- IV. Special Topics (6 Units) All Courses Required
 - a. CRJU 2210 Issues, Values, and Ethics in Criminal Justice
 - b. CRJU 3280 Advanced Topics in Juvenile Justice
- V. Capstone (3 Units) Foundation, Legal Aspects & Systems Courses must be completed prior to enrollment.
 - a. CRJU 4908 Senior Seminar
- VI. Multiculturalism and Diversity in Criminal Justice (6 Units) Choose Two
 - a. CRJU 2300 Comparative Criminal Justice
 - b. CRJU 3318 Women and the Criminal Justice System
 - c. CRJU 3320 Race, Ethnicity, and the Criminal Justice System
 - d. CRJU 3660 Diversity and Global Learning in Criminal Justice
- VII. Contemporary Issues in Criminal Justice (6 Units) Choose Two
 - a. CRJU 2460 Cybercrime
 - b. CRJU 3448 Drugs and Crime
 - c. CRJU 3450 White Collar Crime
 - d. CRJU 4340 Terrorism
- VIII. Forensics and Field Exploration (6 Units) Choose Two
 - a. CRJU 2500 Criminal Investigation
 - b. CRJU 3500 Profiling Violence
 - c. CRJU 4500 Correctional Counseling
 - d. CRJU Internship in Criminal Justice
- IX. Criminal Justice Electives (6 Units) Choose Two

(Including 6 lower-division courses from California community colleges transfer AA-AJ 122, 124, 140, 160, 200, 220)

a. CRJU 2600 Crime and the Media

- b. CRJU 2890 Experiential Prior Learning
- c. CRJU 3608 Gangs in America
- d. CRJU 3800 Community Service Learning in CJ
- e. CRJU 4400 Crime Mapping
- f. CRJU 4638 Victims and the Criminal Justice System
- g. CRJU 4770 Selected Topics in Criminal Justice
- h. CRJU 4800 Directed Research in Criminal Justice
- i. CRJU 4850 Individual Study

Minor, Concentration, and Special Minor

The minor in Criminal justice requires four courses, including CRJU 1108 (or approved equivalent) and 3 upperdivision criminal justice courses, as approved by the Department Chair of Criminal Justice. In addition to meeting the requirements for the major, the student must satisfactorily complete one of the three university required options listed:

- I. A special minor consisting of at least 12 semester units, 9 of which must be upper division, approved by the student's advisor, taken outside the major discipline.
- II. A minor consisting of at least 12 semester units within a minor program designed and approved by another discipline.
- III. An interdisciplinary concentration or minor in one of the specially developed areas such as Black Studies, Chicano Studies, Asian Studies, Latin American Studies, or Women's Studies.
- IV. Students may declare a double major in lieu of the declaration of a minor.

Department of Criminal Justice:

California State University-Bakersfield Mail Stop: 24 DDH 9001 Stockdale Highway Bakersfield, CA 93311-1022

Phone: (661) 654-2433

Email: dperez-granados@csub.edu (Deanne Perez-Granados, Interim Department Chair)

Website: http://www.csub.edu/CriminalJustice

CSU Channel Islands

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

CSU Chico

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) degree in Criminal Justice, along with a Minor in Criminal Justice.

5 Courses Required (14 Units)

CRIM 250	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3 Units
POLS 331W	Introduction to Research Methods	4 Units
CRIM 332	Criminal Justice Ethics	3 Units
POLS 399	Independent Study	1 Unit
CRIM 439W	Senior Seminar in Criminal Justice	3 Units

Note: 1 unit of credit will be assigned for POLS 399 when enrolled in POLS 439W

1 Theory Course (Select One):

CRIM 363	Crime Prevention	3 Units
CRIM/SOCI 384	Criminology	3 Units

11 Criminal Justice Disciplinary Electives (Selected from 33 Units):

ANTH 311	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
MCGS 350	Issues in Racial and Ethnic Equity	3 Units
PHHA 370	Drugs in Our Society	3 Units
CRIM 257	Juvenile Justice Process	3 Units
LEGL 258	Criminal Law	3 Units
CRIM 259	Chico Police Service Practicum	3 Units
PADM 260	Introduction to Public Administration	3 Units
CRIM 312	Issues in Criminal Justice	3 Units
	(1)	/ 11.00

(Note: Course can be taken up to 3 time /w different topics)

	· ·	•
INTR 345	War, Conflict, and Security	3 Units
CRIM 352	Policing in America	3 Units
CRIM 353	Corrections	3 Units
CRIM 354	Community Corrections	3 Units
CRIM 363	Crime Prevention	3 Units
CRIM 364	Restorative Justice	3 Units
CRIM 365W	Theories, Practices, and Administration	of Justice
CRIM/SOCI 384	Criminology	3 Units
INTR 410	International Law	3 Units
INTR 414	Politics of Terrorism	3 Units
CRIM 415	Comparative Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 416	Pop Culture and Criminal Justice	3 Units
POLS 421	Applied Research Methods	3 Units
POLS 435	Black Political Thought	3 Units
POLS 437	Contemporary Political Thought	3 Units
LEGL/PHIL 438	Jurisprudence: Philosophy of Law	3 Units
LEGL 450	Criminal Procedure	3 Units

LEGL 451A	Constitutional Law: Powers & Restraints	3 Units
LEGL/MCGS 451B	Constitutional Law: Civil Rights & Civil Li	berties 3 Units
LEGL 464	Administrative Law	3 Units
CRIM 476	Police Administration and Management	3 Units
CRIM 489E	Internship in Criminal Justice	1-3 Units
PSYC 381	Abnormal Psychology	3 Units
PSYC 391	Psychology of Prejudice, Hate, and Viole	ence 3 Units
SOCI 350	The Sociology of Racial Inequality	3 Units
SOCI 380	Sociology of Deviant Behavior	3 Units
SOCI 484	Youth, Crime, and Delinquency	3 Units
SOCI 486	Sociology of Law	3 Units
SOCI 487	Sociology of Gangs	3 Units
SWRK 170	Social Welfare Institutions	3 Units

The Minor in Criminal Justice:

2 Courses Required (6 Units):

CRIM 250	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 332	Criminal Justice Ethics	3 Units

4 Elective Courses (Selected from 12 Units):

+ Licetive courses (seit	ceca from 12 offics).	
ANTH 311	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
CRIM 257	Juvenile Justice Process	3 Units
LEGL 258	Criminal Law	3 Units
CRIM 259	Chico Police Service Learning	3 Units
CRIM 352	Policing in America	3 Units
CRIM 353	Corrections	3 units
CRIM 354	Community Corrections	3 Units
CRIM 363	Crime Prevention	3 Units
CRIM 364	Restorative Justice	3 Units
LEGL 365W	Theories, Practices, and Admin	3 Units
CRIM 415	Comparative Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 416	Pop Culture and Criminal Justice	3 Units
LEGL 450	Criminal Procedure	3 Units
LEGL 451A	Constitutional Law: Powers & Restraint	s 3 Units
LEGL/MCGS 451B	Constitutional Law: Civil Rights & Civil L	iberties 3 Units
LEGL 464	Administrative Law	3 Units
CRIM 476	Police Administration and Managemen	t 3 Units
CRIM 489E	Internship in Criminal Justice	1-3 Units

Political Science & Criminal Justice Department California State University-Chico 400 W. First Street Butte Hall 741 Chico, CA 95929 (530) 898-5301

Email: politicalscience@csuchico.edu

Criminal Justice Program Coordinator: Dr. Doris Schartmueller

Email: dschartmueller@csuchico.edu

Phone: (530) 898-5204

Website: http://catalog.csuchico.edu/viewer/18/POLS/CRIMNONEBA.html

CSU Dominguez Hills

This campus offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) degree in Criminal Justice Administration, along with a Minor in Criminal Justice Administration.

A minimum of 40 units, including those required for the major, must be upper division. Completion of elective courses (beyond the requirements listed) to reach a total of a minimum of 120 units.

Major Requirements (51 Units):

A.	. Lower Division Required Courses (6 Units)		
	CIS 270	Information Systems & Technology Fundamentals	3 Units
	Select One of the Follo	wing:	
	MAT 105	Finite Mathematics	
	MAT 131	Elementary Statistics and Probability	
	MAT 132	Statistics and Probability with Support	
	MAT 195	Selected Topics in Mathematics	
п	Hanna Division Donning	d Courses (22 Haite)	
В.	Upper Division Require		2
	PUB 300	Foundations of Public Administration	3 Units
	CJA 339	Research Methods in Criminal Justice	3 Units
	CJA 340	Criminal Justice & Community	3 Units
	CJA 341	Statistics in Criminal Justice Administration	3 Units
	CJA 342	Legal Foundations of Justice Administration	3 Units
	CJA 344	Theories of Crime and CJ Policy	3 Units
		OR	
	SOC 368	Criminology	3 Units
	CJA 443	Criminal Law & Justice Administration	3 Units
	CJA 444	Juvenile Justice Process	3 Units
	CJA 445	Policing & Administration of Justice	3 Units
	CJA 447	Corrections Administration and Policy	3 Units
		OR	
	SOC 364	Corrections	3 Units
	CJA 490	Capstone in Criminal Justice Administration	3 Units
C.	Electives (12 Units). Se	lect / courses	
C.	CJA 423	Administrative Law	3 Units
	CJA 446	Terrorism & Extremism	3 Units
	CJA 448	Forensic Science	3 Units
	CJA 449		3 Units
	CJA 449 CJA 450	Investigative Interviewing & Interrogation	3 Units
		Eyewitness Evidence & the Law	
	CJA 451	Intelligence & National Security	3 Units
	CJA 452	Homeland Security	3 Units

CJA 460	Gender, Race, and Admin of Justice	3 Units
NCR 541	Restorative Justice & Peacebuilding	3 Units
PUB 302	Public Financial Administration	3 Units
PUB 303	Public Personnel Administration	3 Units
PUB 494	Independent Study	3 Units
SOC 362	Gangs and Adolescent Subcultures	3 Units
SOC 364	Corrections	3 Units
SOC 365	Deviant Behavior	3 Units
SOC 368	Criminology	3 Units
SOC 369	Juvenile Delinquency	3 Units

3 Units

Terrorism & Extremism

Homeland Security Studies Concentration (12 Units)

Required Courses:

CJA 446

CJ	JA 451	Intelligence & National Security	3 Units
CJ	JA 452	Homeland Security	3 Units
Select One	e Additional Course (fr	rom following):	
CJ	JA 423	Administrative Law	3 Units
CJ	JA 448	Forensic Science	3 Units
CJ	JA 449	Investigative Interviewing & Interrogation	3 Units
CJ	JA 450	Eyewitness Evidence & the Law	3 Units
CJ	JA 460	Gender, Race, and Admin of Justice	3 Units
N	CR 541	Restorative Justice & Peacebuilding	3 Units
Pl	UB 302	Public Financial Administration	3 Units
Pl	UB 303	Public Personnel Administration	3 Units
Pl	UB 324	Analytic Decision-Making	3 Units
PU	UB 494	Independent Study	3 Units
PO	OL 310	Current Issues in American Government	3 Units
PO	OL 360	American Constitutional Law: Distribution of Power	3 Units
SC	OC 362	Gangs and Adolescent Subcultures	3 Units
SC	OC 364	Corrections	3 Units
SC	OC 365	Deviant Behavior	3 Units
SC	OC 368	Criminology	3 Units
SC	OC 369	Juvenile Delinquency	3 Units

California State University-Dominguez Hills

Department of Public Administration & Public Policy

Criminal Justice Administration Program

1000 E. Victoria St. Carson, CA 90747

Department Office: SBS D-321

(310) 243-3444

Website: https://csudh.smartcatalogiq.com/en/2017-2018/Catalog/Criminal-Justice-Administration

CSU East Bay

This campus offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminal Justice, along with a Minor in Criminal Justice, and a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Biological Sciences – Forensic Science Concentration.

The Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminal Justice requires a total of 120 units; 48 units must be from the major discipline, 57 units are general education requirements, and 15 units consist of free electives.

Lower Division Core (Following	18 units required):	
CRJ 101	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJ 210	Elementary Criminal Law	3 Units
CRJ 220	Basic Criminal Investigation	3 Units
CRJ 230	Police Community Relations	3 Units
SOC 100	Introduction to Sociology	3 Units
STAT 100	Elements of Statistics & Probability	3 Units
Harris Bi Maria Carria and Iffil	W	
Upper Division Coursework (Fol		2
CRJ 320	Research Methods in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJ 370	Ethics & Criminal Justice Administration	3 Units
CRJ 460	Crime Theory	3 Units
CRJ 480	Criminal Law & Courts	3 Units
Select 1 Course (3 units) from e	ach of the below categories:	
Crime Prevention, Policing & Fo	_	
CRJ 330	Crime Prevention & Control	3 Units
CRJ 340	Advanced Criminal Investigation	3 Units
CRJ 350	Criminal Identification	3 Units
CRJ 380	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
CRJ 410	Advanced Policing Innovations	3 Units
Corrections, Community Based Programs, & Youth		
CRJ 310	Corrections and Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJ 455	Youth Crime & Empowerment	3 Units
CRJ 470	Community Based Corrections	3 Units
CRJ 475	Restorative Justice	3 Units
Impact of Crime & Victimization	ı	
CRJ 345	Animal Cruelty & Criminal Justice System	3 Units
CRJ 375	Family Violence & Criminal Justice System	3 Units
CRJ 430	Victimology & Crime Victims	3 Units
Justice, Equity, & Diversity		
CRJ 435	Prejudice, Violence, & Hate Crimes	3 Units
CRJ 450	Women in Criminal Justice	3 Units

Elective Courses (Select 2 courses for a total of 6 units from the following courses):

CD1 200	Crima & Criminal Justica in Madia & Cinama	2 Unite
CRJ 300	Crime & Criminal Justice in Media & Cinema	3 Units
CRJ 310	Corrections & Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJ 330	Crime Prevention & Control	3 Units
CRJ 340	Advanced Criminal Investigation	3 Units
CRJ 345	Animal Cruelty & Criminal Justice System	3 Units
CRJ 350	Criminal Identification	3 Units
CRJ 360	Police Organization & Management	3 Units
CRJ 375	Family Violence & Criminal Justice System	3 Units
CRJ 380	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
CRJ 400	Sex Crime Investigation	3 Units
CRJ 410	Advanced Policing Innovations	3 Units
CRJ 415	Internship in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJ 420	White Collar Crime	3 Units
CRJ 425	Transnational Crime	3 Units
CRJ 430	Victimology & Crime Victims	3 Units
CRJ 435	Prejudice, Violence, & Hate Crimes	3 Units
CRJ 450	Women in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJ 455	Youth Crime & Empowerment	3 Units
CRJ 465	Drugs, Law, & Society	3 Units
CRJ 470	Community Based Corrections	3 Units
CRJ 475	Restorative Justice	3 Units
CRJ 483	Seminar in Forensic Research	1 Unit
CRJ 490	Independent Study	1-3 Units
CRJ 495	Practicum in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJ 497	Issues in Criminal Justice	3 Units

California State University – East Bay
Department of Criminal Justice
25800 Carlos Bee Blvd.
Office: 4th Floor – Student & Faculty Building Room 402
Hayward, CA 94542
(510) 885-3590

B.S. in Biological Sciences – Forensic Science

The CSU East Bay campus also offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Biological Sciences – Forensic Science Concentration.

The degree requires a total of 120 units; 75 units of which are from the major discipline and 57 units from general education.

Lower Division Coursework (All 32 units required):

BIOL 140A Principles of Cell & Molecular Biology 5 Units

BIOL 140B	Principles of Organism Biology	5 Units
CHEM 111	General Chemistry I	5 Units
CHEM 112	General Chemistry II	5 Units
MATH 130	Calculus I	4 Units
PHYS 125	Principles of Physics I	4 Units
PHYS 126	Principles of Physics II	4 Units
Upper Division Coursework ((All 7 units required):	
BIOL 310	Genetic Analysis I	4 Units
BIOL 320	Evolutionary Biology	3 Units
Forensic Science Concentrat	ion Upper Division Coursework (All 32 units requ	ired):
BIOL 415	PCR, Sequencing & Fragment Analysis	3 Units
BIOL 426	Advanced Molecular & Cell Biology	3 Units
CHEM 220	Quantitative Analysis	4 Units
CHEM 320	Bioanalytical & Forensic Instrumentation	3 Units
CHEM 331	Organic Chemistry I	5 Units
CHEM 332	Organic Chemistry II	5 Units
CRJ 340	Advanced Criminal Investigation	3 Units
CRJ 350	Criminal Identification	3 Units
CRJ 380	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
Electives (Choose a minimun	n of 4 units):	
BIOL 270	Human Anatomy & Physiology I	4 Units
BIOL 271	Human Anatomy & Physiology II	4 Units

Bioinformatics

Biochemistry I

California State University – East Bay

Department of Biological Sciences

25800 Carlos Bee Blvd.

BIOL 424

CHEM 441

Office: 4th Floor – Student & Faculty Building Room 429

Hayward, CA 94542

(510) 885-3471

3 Units

4 Units

CSU Fresno

This campus offers multiple undergraduate options and a minor in Criminology:

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminology – Victimology

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminology – Corrections

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminology – Law Enforcement; Continuing & Global Education

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminology – Law Enforcement

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Forensic Behavioral Sciences

All degrees require 120 units; general education requirements must be completed prior to applying for graduation. Specific course listings for each concentration are below:

B.S. in Criminology – Victimology (52 units)

Lower Division Requirements (All 10 units required)

CRIM 1	Strategies for Success in Criminology	1 Unit
CRIM 2	Administration of Justice	3 Units
CRIM 20	Criminal Law	3 Units
CRIM 50	Statistical & Computer Applications in CJ	3 Units

Upper Division Core (18 Units):

CRIM 100	Criminology	3 Units
CRIM 109	Comparative Systems of Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 112	Professionalism in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 134	Criminal Justice Counseling	3 Units
CRIM 170	Research Methods in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 174	Ethnic & Gender Issues in Criminal Justice	3 Units

Upper Division Requirements (18 Units):

CRIM 140	Family Violence	3 Units
CRIM 173	Trauma & Crisis Intervention	3 Units
CRIM 175	Victimology	3 Units
CRIM 176	Victim Services	3 Units
CRIM 177	Legal Policy in Victim Services	3 Units
CRIM 180	Internship	3 Units

Elective Cluster (Choose 6 units from below):

AFRS 146	Law & the Minority Community	3 Units
CLAS 120	Latinx Cultural Changes	3 Units
PHIL 121	Ethics in Criminal Justice	3 Units
PAX 100	Peace & Conflict Studies	3 Units

General Education Requirements (48 Units) and Other Requirements (9 Units) = 120 Total Units

B.S. in Criminology – Corrections (53 units)

Lower Division Requirements (All 10 units required)

CRIM 1	Strategies for Success in Criminology	1 Unit
CRIM 2	Administration of Justice	3 Units
CRIM 20	Criminal Law	3 Units
CRIM 50	Statistical & Computer Applications in CJ	3 Units

Upper Division Core (18 Units):

CRIM 100	Criminology	3 Units
CRIM 102	Criminal Justice Organization & Management	3 Units
CRIM 109	Comparative Systems of Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 112	Professionalism in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 170	Research Methods in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 174	Ethnic & Gender Issues in Criminal Justice	3 Units

Upper Division Requirements (19 Units):

CRIM 119	Legal Aspects of Corrections	3 Units
CRIM 131	Correctional Institution Visitations	1 Unit
CRIM 133	Institutional Corrections	3 Units
CRIM 135	Community-Based Corrections	3 Units
CRIM 138	Punishment & Society	3 Units
CRIM 141	Alcohol, Drugs, & Criminality	3 Units
CRIM 180	Internship	3 Units

Elective Cluster (Choose 6 units from below):

AFRS 146	Law & the Minority Community	3 Units
CLAS 120	Latinx Cultural Changes	3 Units
PHIL 121	Ethics in Criminal Justice	3 Units
PAX 100	Peace & Conflict Studies	3 Units

General Education Requirements (48 Units) and Other Requirements (9 Units) = 120 Total Units

B.S. in Criminology – Law Enforcement (49 units)

Lower Division Requirements (All 10 units required)

CRIM 1	Strategies for Success in Criminology	1 Unit
	0,	
CRIM 2	Administration of Justice	3 Units
CRIM 20	Criminal Law	3 Units
CRIM 50	Statistical & Computer Applications in CJ	3 Units

Upper Division Core (18 Units):

CRIM 100	Criminology	3 Units
CRIM 102	Criminal Justice Organization & Management	3 Units
CRIM 109	Comparative Systems of Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 112	Professionalism in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 170	Research Methods in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRIM 174	Ethnic & Gender Issues in Criminal Justice	3 Units
Upper Division Requirements	(15 Units):	
CRIM 113	Forensic Science	3 Units
CRIM 110	Police in America	3 Units
CRIM 117	Criminal Legal Process	3 Unit
CRIM 138	Punishment & Society	3 Units
CRIM 180	Internship	3 Units
	OR	
CRIM108.1	Directed Policing	3 Units
Elective Cluster (Choose 6 unit	s from below):	
AFRS 146	Law & the Minority Community	3 Units
CLAS 120	Latinx Cultural Changes	3 Units
PHIL 121	Ethics in Criminal Justice	3 Units
PAX 100	Peace & Conflict Studies	3 Units

General Education Requirements (48 Units) and Other Requirements (9 Units) = 120 Total Units

B.S. in Forensic Behavioral Sciences (51 units)

Lower Division Requirements (All 10 units required)

CRIM 1	Strategies for Success in Criminology	1 Unit
CRIM 2	Administration of Justice	3 Units
CRIM 20	Criminal Law	3 Units
CRIM 50	Statistical & Computer Applications in CJ	3 Units

Upper Division Core (Minimum 6 Units):

CRIM 100	Criminology	3 Units
CRIM 170	Research Methods in Criminal Justice	3 Units
PSYCH 144	Research Designs and Experimental Methods	5 Units

Upper Division Requirements:

CRIM 113	Forensic Science	3 Units
FBS 114	Ethics in Forensic Behavioral Sciences	3 Units
FBS 153	Psychology of Criminality	3 Units
FBS 154	Fundamentals of Forensic Behavioral Science	3 Units

	FBS 155	Biology of Criminality	3 Units
	FBS 156	Forensic Behavioral Sciences & the Law	3 Units
	PSYCH 128	Cognitive Psychology	4 Units
		OR	
	PSYCH 127	Forensic Cognitive Science	4 Units
Genera	Il Elective Cluster (Choos	e 2 classes):	
	CRIM 108	Directed Policing	3 Units
	CRIM 110	Police in America	3 Units
	CRIM 120	Juvenile Delinquency	3 Units
	CRIM 127	Evidence	3 Units
	CRIM 133	Institutional Corrections	3 Units
	CRIM 134	Criminal Justice Counseling	3 Units
	CRIM 135	Community-Based Corrections	3 Units
	CRIM 136T	Topics in Criminology	3 Units
	CRIM 140	Family Violence	3 Units
	CRIM 141	Alcohol, Drugs, & Criminality	3 Units
	CRIM 160H	Honors Seminar in Criminology	3 Units
	CRIM 160T	Topics in Crimes	3 Units
	CRIM 173	Trauma & Crisis Intervention	3 Units
	CRIM 174	Ethic & Gender Issues in Criminal Justice	3 Units
	CRIM 175	Victimology	3 Units
	CRIM 176	Victim Services	3 Units
	CRIM 180I	Internship	3 Units
	AFRS 146	Law & the Minority Community	3 Units
	ANTH 101	Fieldwork in Archaeology	3 Units
	ANTH 169T	Forensic Anthropology	3 Units
	PAX 110	Peace Building	3 Units
	PHIL 151	Cognitive Science: Mind	3 Units
Forens		ectives Cluster (Choose 1 Class):	
	FBS 157	Interviewing & Interrogation	3 Units
	FS 159T	Topics in Forensic Behavioral Sciences	3 Units
Psycho	logy Elective Cluster (Cho	pose 1 Class):	
1 Sychio	PSYCH 127	Forensic Cognitive Science	4 Units
	PSYCH 128	Cognitive Science	4 Units
	PSYCH 149	Psychological Testing	4 Units
	PSYCH 154	Personality	4 Units
	PSYCH 156	Social Psychology	4 Units
	PSYCH 160T	Topics in Clinical Processes	4 Units
	1 31 611 1001	Topics in Chinical Frocesses	7 011103

General Education Requirements (48 Units) and Other Requirements (9 Units) = 120 Total Units

California State University – Fresno
Department of Criminology
2576 E. San Ramon, MS/ST 104
Fresno, CA 93740
(559) 278-2305

Email: criminologydept@csufresno.edu

Website: www.fresnostate.edu/socialsciences/criminology/index.html

CSU Fullerton

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminal Justice and a minor in Criminal Justice.

To obtain the degree, students must complete 21 units in the discipline core classes and a minimum of 15 units from the elective offerings, as well as 3 units of an approved writing course.

Core Curriculum (21 Units Required):

CRJU 100	Crime, Law, and Justice	3 Units
CRJU 300	Introduction to Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJU 310A	Criminal Law: Substantive	3 Units
CRJU 315	The Enforcement Function	3 Units
CRJU 330	Crime & Delinquency	3 Units
CRJU 340	Criminal Justice Research Methodology	3 Units
CRJU 345	Corrections	3 Units

Writing Course (3 Units Required; Choose One):

ENG 301	Advanced College Writing	3 Units
ENG 365	Legal Writing	3 Units

Major Electives (15 Units Required; Choose Five):

CRJU 303	Controlling Crime	3 Units
CRJU 304	Criminal Courts	3 Units
CRJU 320	Introduction to Public Management	3 Units
CRJU 322	Leadership for Public Service	3 Units
CRJU 325	Juvenile Justice Administration	3 Units
CRJU 327	Victims and the CJ System	3 Units
CRJU 360	Comparative & International CJ Systems	3 Units
CRJU 370	Sex and the Criminal Justice System	3 Units
CRJU 385	Minorities and the Criminal Justice System	3 Units
CRJU 404	Capital Punishment	3 Units
CRJU 405	Criminal Justice Policy	3 Units
CRJU 406	Crime & Popular Culture	3 Units
CRJU 415	Policing the City	3 Units
CRJU 420	Drugs and Crime	3 Units
CRJU 422	Public Personnel Administration	3 Units
CRJU 425	Juvenile Justice Administration	3 Units
CRJU 430	Women and Crime	3 Units
CRJU 435	Civil Disobedience & Social Justice	3 Units
CRJU 440	Correctional Rehabilitation	3 Units
CRJU 445	White Collar Crime	3 Units
CRJU 455	Gangs & the Criminal Justice System	3 Units
CRJU 462	Crime Analysis	3 Units

CRJU 471	Moot Court	3 Units
CRJU 474	Civil Liberties	3 Units
CRJU 470	Sex, Crime, & Culture	3 Units
CRJU 475T	Topics in Administration of Justice Seminar	3 Units
CRJU 478	Animals, Law, & Society	3 Units
CRJU 480	Courtroom Evidence	3 Units
CRJU 485	Search, Seizure & Interrogation I	3 Units
CRJU 486	Search, Seizure & Interrogation II	3 Units
CRJU 492	Pre-Law Internship	3 Units
CRJU 495	Internships	3 Units
CRJU 499	Independent Study	3 Units

California State University- Fullerton Criminal Justice Department 800 N. State College Blvd. Fullerton, CA 92831 (657) 278-3231

Email: pajadvising@fullerton.edu

Website: www.hss.fullerton.edu/paj/CriminalJustice

22

CSU Humboldt

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminology & Justice Studies.

The degree is a total of 120 units; Students must fulfill general education and all university requirements including a Graduation Writing Assessment Requirement (GWAR) certified course. The Criminology and Justice Studies major requires 40-43 units.

Core Lower Division (11 Units Required):

CRIM 125	Introduction to Criminology & Justice Studies	3 Units
CRIM 225	Inequalities/Criminalization	4 Units
	OR	
CRIM 225S	Inequalities/Criminalization Service Learning	4 Units
SOC 282L	Sociological Statistics Lab	1 Unit
STAT 108	Elementary Statistics	3 Units
	OR	
STAT 108I	Elementary Statistics w/Support	3 Units

Core Upper Division (13 Units Required):

CRIM 362

CRIM 325W	Law and Society	4 Units
CRIM 410	Criminological Theory	4 Units
SOC 382	Introduction to Social Research	4 Units
SOC 372	Proseminar	1 Unit
	OR	
SOC 472	Graduate School Planning	1 Unit

Knowledge Based Requirements (12-16 Units Required Total; Choose 1 Course from Each): Inequalities, Identities, & Crime

Gender, Sexualities, and Crime

4 Units

		,	
	CRIM 431	Juvenile Delinquency	4 Units
	SOC 330	Social Deviance	4 Units
	SOC 363	Environmental Crime	4 Units
	SOC 466	Migration and the Global Economy	4 Units
	SOC 480	Special Topics	1-4 Units
Law			
	CRIM 455	Policing Bodies: Biopolitical History of Race, Ric	ts 4 Units
	CRGS 360	Race, Gender, & US Law	4 Units
	ES 306	World Religions Cultural Studies	3 Units
	NAS 364	Federal Indian Law I	4 Units
	PSCI 410	U.S. Constitutional Law	4 Units
	PSCI 441	International Law	4 Units
	SOC 480	Special Topics	1-4 Units
Justice	and Policy		

	CRIM 420	Drugs and Society	4 Units	
	CRIM 430	Law and Dissent	4 Units	
	CRIM 433	Punishment & Justice Cross-National	4 Units	
	ES 310	U.S. & Mexico Border	4 Units	
	NAS 332	Environmental Justice	3 Units	
	NAS 468	Tribal Justice Systems	3 Units	
	PSCI 313	Politics of Criminal Justice	4 Units	
	SOC 480	Special Topics	1-4 Units	
Social	Research & Action Skills			
	ANTH 318	Ethnography	4 Units	
	CRGS 313	Community Activism	3 Units	
	EDUC 313	Community Activism	3 Units	
	FILM 362	Social Change Digital Production	4 Units	
	FILM 455	Grant Writing	4 Units	
	PSCI 412	Legal Research	4 Units	
	PSCI 413	Moot Court	2 Units	
	SOC 475	Community Organizing	4 Units	
	SOC 480	Special Topics	1-4 Units	
	WS 320	Act to End Violence Seminar	3 Units	
Capstone (Choose 1 Course):				
	SOC 482	Internship	3 Units	
	SOC 492	Senior Thesis	3 Units	

California State University – Humboldt Department of Sociology 1 Harpst Street Arcata, CA 95521 (707) 826-3139

Email: soc@humboldt.edu

Website: http://www.humboldt.edu/sociology

24

CSU Long Beach

This campus offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminology and Criminal Justice and offers minors in both Criminal Justice and Forensic Studies. It also offers a certificate program in Crime Scene Investigations

The B.S. degree is comprised of 120 credits. Requirements are listed below.

Major Core Courses (36 Units Ro	equired):	
CRJU 101	Criminal Justice System in Society	3 Units
CRJU 110	Introduction to Justice Research/Writing	3 Units
CRJU 301	Criminal Courts & Judicial Processes	3 Units
CRJU 302	Policing	3 Units
CRJU 303	Corrections – Theory, Policy, Practice	3 Units
CRJU 304	Criminological Theory	4 Units
CRJU 320	Criminal Justice Research Methods	4 Units
CRJU 325	Statistics for Criminal Justice	4 Units
CRJU 330	Criminal Justice Ethics, Values & Diversity	3 Units
CRJU 340	Substantive Criminal Law	3 Units
CRJU 350	Constitutional Criminal Procedure	3 Units
Electives (Choose 2):		
CRJU 401	Victimology	3 Units
CRJU 402	Crime & Inequality	3 Units
CRJU 403	Comparative CJ & Transnational Crimes	3 Units
CRJU 404	Terrorism, Homeland Security, & CJ	3 Units
CRJU 405	Crime Analysis	4 Units
CRJU 406	Delinquency & the Juvenile Justice System	3 Units
CRJU 407	White Collar Crime	3 Units
CRJU 408	Serial Killers & Psychopaths -Criminal Mind	3 Units
CRJU 409	Drugs & the Drug War	3 Units
CRJU 412	Criminal Investigation	3 Units
CRJU 421	Probation, Parole, & Community Corrections	3 Units
CRJU 423	Correctional Environments	3 Units
CRJU 424	Successful Reentry: Theory & Practice	3 Units
CRJU 430	Criminal Evidence & Trials	3 Units
CRJU 440	Criminalistics: Forensic Science in Crime Lab	3 Units
CRJU 441	Investigating High-Tech Crimes	3 Units
CRJU 442	Forensic Psychology & The CJ System	3 Units
CRJU 443	Forensic Pathology & Medicolegal Death Inv	3 Units
CRJU 444	Forensic Photography	3 Units
CRJU 490	Selected Topics in Criminal Justice	3 Units

Students must also take at least 6 units of a Senior Integrative Experience, in one of the following five ways: Option #1:

CRJU 492	Internship	6 Units
Option #2:		
CRJU 491	Internship	3 Units
CRJU 497	Directed Research or Independent Study	3 Units
Option #3:		
CRJU 491	Internship	3 Units
	AND 1 OF THE FOLLOWING EXPERIENTIAL COU	RSES:
CRJU 405	Crime Analysis	4 Units
CRJU 423	Correctional Environments	3 Units
CRJU 424	Successful Reentry: Theory & Practice	3 Units
CRJU 430	Criminal Evidence & Trials	3 Units
CRJU 440	Criminalistics	3 Units
CRJU 441	Investigating High-Tech Crimes	3 Units
Option #4:		
CRJU 497	Directed Research or Independent Study	3 Units
	AND 1 OF THE FOLLOWING EXPERIENTIAL COU	RSES:
CRJU 405	Crime Analysis	4 Units
CRJU 423	Correctional Environments	3 Units
CRJU 424	Successful Reentry: Theory & Practice	3 Units
CRJU 430	Criminal Evidence & Trials	3 Units
CRJU 440	Criminalistics	3 Units
CRJU 441	Investigating High-Tech Crimes	3 Units
Option #5:		
CRJU 497	Directed Research or Independent Study	3 Units
CRJU 498	Senior Thesis	3 Units
Complete all of the following of	cognate courses:	
POSC 100	Introduction to American Government	3 Units
PSY 100	General Psychology	3 Units
SOC 100	Principles of Sociology	3 Units
0		
Cognate Electives (Choose 2):	Family Change Q Continu	2.11-2:4-2
CDFS 319	Family Stress & Coping	3 Units
CECS 278	Cyber Security Principles	3 Units
CHLS 375	Latinas & the Prison System: Comparative	3 Units
CLSC 410	Law & Literature in the Classical World	3 Units
GEOG 301	The Urban Scene	3 Units
HIST 433	Crime, Law and Punishment in Middle Ages	3 Units
HIST 487	Madness, Mental Health & Psychiatry	3 Units
PHIL 352	Philosophy of Law	3 Units
PHIL 451	Liberty & Justice: Race, Ethnicity, Gender	3 Units
POSC 412	Law and Social Change	3 Units
PSY 350	Psychology & Contemporary Social Issues	3 Units

PSY 370	Abnormal Psychology	3 Units
RGR 400	Crime & Punishment	3 Units
SOC 335	Social Psychology	3 Units
SOC 342	Critical Criminology	3 Units
SOC 423	Child Abuse & Prevention	3 Units
SOC 449	Sociology of Human Rights & Social Justice	3 Units
WGSS 317	Queer Law	3 Units
WGSS 370	Masculinities	3 Units
WGSS 430	Women & Violence	3 Units

The Forensic Studies minor requires 27 units and is available as a minor to any student but declared criminal justice majors cannot "double count" some courses in the curriculum.

Forensic Studies Minor

Prerequisite Courses (Requires 3 Units; Choose 1):

The state of the s	,	
CRJU 101	The Criminal Justice System in Society	3 Units
CRJU 110	Introduction to Justice Research	3 Units
Required Core Classes (Require	es 15 Units; All Courses):	
CRJU 230	Survey of the Forensic Sciences	3 Units
CRJU 301	Criminal Courts & Judicial Processes	3 Units
CRJU 350	Constitutional Criminal Procedure	3 Units
CRJU 412	Criminal Investigation	3 Units
CRJU 440	Criminalistics: Forensic Science	3 Units
Electives (Requires 6 Units; Cho	pose 2):	
CRJU 430	Criminal Evidence & Trials	3 Units
CRJU 441	Investigating High-Tech Crimes	3 Units
CRJU 442	Forensic Psychology & CJ System	3 Units
CRJU 443	Forensic Pathology & Medicolegal Death Inv	3 Units
CRJU 444	Forensic Photography	3 Units
CRJU 490	Selected Topics in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CRJU 492	Internship	6 Units

Certificate Program in Crime Scene Investigation

Program is a combined curriculum consisting of 80 hours of crime scene investigation training modules; based on the Peace Officers Standards and Training (POST) Field Evidence Technician Program (FET).

The 10 required modules:

- 1. Introduction to Crime Scene Investigation
- 2. Fingerprints at the Crime Scene
- 3. Biological and Trace Evidence at the Crime Scene
- 4. Impression Evidence and Chemical Processing of Evidence
- 5. Photography for the Crime Scene Investigator
- 6. Death Investigations at the Crime Scene

- 7. Firearms Evidence and Scene Analysis
- 8. Fingerprint Analysis and Comparison
- 9. Crime Scene Practical
- 10. Interview Skills and Courtroom Testimony

California State University – Long Beach Criminology & Criminal Justice Department 1250 Bellflower Blvd. Engineering Technology Room 232 Long Beach, CA 90840 (562) 985-8965

CSU Los Angeles

This campus offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminal Justice. It also offers Masters of Science (M.S.) degrees in Criminal Justice and Criminalistics. The campus also offers a minor in Forensic Science.

The B.S. in Criminal Justice requires a total of 120 units, with a minimum of 60 units for the major.

Lower Division Required Core Courses (21 Units Required):			
CRIM 1010	Introduction to Administration of Justice	3 Units	
CRIM 1260	Concepts of Criminal Law	3 Units	
CRIM 2010	Correctional Systems	3 Units	
CRIM 2020	Police and Society	3 Units	
CRIM 2030	Judicial Organization	3 Units	
CRIM 2080	Introduction to Forensic Science for CJ Majors	3 Units	
CRIM 2100	Multiculturalism & the CJ System	3 Units	
Upper Division Required Core C	Courses (24 Units Required):		
CRIM 3010	Written Communication in Criminal Justice	3 Units	
CRIM 3030	Theories & Perspectives in CJ	3 Units	
CRIM 3090	Juvenile Justice	3 Units	
CRIM 3100	Ethics & Professional Responsibility	3 Units	
CRIM 3300	Criminal Justice Research	3 Units	
CRIM 4280	Contemporary Criminal Procedures	3 Units	
CRIM 4830	Statistics in Criminal Justice	3 Units	
CRIM 4920	Advanced Criminal Justice Theory	3 Units	
Selected Electives (12 Units Rec	quired; Choose 3)		
CRIM 3070	Forensic Mental Health	3 Units	
CRIM 4010	Gangs	3 Units	
CRIM 4020	Substance Use & Crime	3 Units	
CRIM 4030	Violence	3 Units	
CRIM 4110	Interpretation of Evidence in Courtroom	3 Units	
CRIM 4120	Crime Scene Management	3 Units	
CRIM 4450	Legal Issues for Police Officers	3 Units	
CRIM 4460	Community Policing & Problem Solving	3 Units	
CRIM 4480	Police & the Media	3 Units	
CRIM 4540	Special Topics in Criminal Justice	3 Units	
CRIM 4600	Hate Crimes	3 Units	
CRIM 4610	Offender Reentry	3 Units	
CRIM 4700	Women & Crime	3 Units	
CRIM 4910	Special Problems in Criminal Justice	3 Units	
CRIM 4930	Civic Engagement in Criminal Justice	3 Units	
CRIM 4940	Criminal Justice Leadership	3 Units	
CRIM 4950	Professional Training Portfolio	3 Units	
CRIM 4990	Undergraduate Directed Study	1-3 Units	

Directed Electives in Criminal Justice (6 Units; Choose 2):

AAAS 4870	Psychosocial Aspects & Collectivism in Asian	3 Units
ANTH 3150	Evolutionary Perspectives on Violence	3 Units
CHDV 3400	Middle Childhood & Adolescence	3 Units
CHDV 3430	Child & Adolescent Cognition	3 Units
	OR	
PSY 3430	Child & Adolescent Cognition	3 Units
CHDV 4120	Issues in Child Abuse, Interpersonal Violence	3 Units
CHDV 4700	The Family and The Law	3 Units
COMD 4575	Victimology in Child Abuse & Family Violence	3 Units
COMM 3450	Persuasive Communication	3 Units
COMM 4410	Intercultural Communications	3 Units
COUN 4030	Child Maltreatment & Domestic Violence	3 Units
COUN 4480	Career Assessment and Development	3 Units
HIST 4790	Constitutional History of United States	3 Units
PAS 4400	Power and the African American Community	3 Units
PH 4240	Drugs and Health	3 Units
PHIL 4100	Social and Political Philosophy	3 Units
PHIL 4900	Philosophy of Law	3 Units
POLS 4450	Judicial Behavior	3 Units
POLS 4460	Global Legal Studies	3 Units
POLS 4620	Public Policy	3 Units
PSY 3100	Abnormal Psychology	3 Units
PSY 3220	Social Psychology	3 Units
PSY 3300	Psychology of Prejudice and Discrimination	3 Units
PSY 4120	Psychology of Human Development	3 Units
PSY 4640	Psychology and the Law	3 Units
SW 4560	Multidisciplinary Teams, Child Maltreatment	3 Units
SOC 4260	Deviant Behavior	3 Units
SOC 4480	Social Class and Inequality	3 Units
SOC 4850	Domestic Violence	3 Units
SOC 4880	Sociology of Law	3 Units

The Forensic Science minor requires a total of 32 units with a C minimum average; at least 12 units of upper division courses must be taken in residence at CSULA.

Forensic Science Minor

Upper Division Required Courses (32 Units Required):

CRLT 4090	Applications of Forensic Science	3 Units
CRIM 4110	Interpretation of Evidence in the Courtroom	3 Units
CRIM 4120	Crime Scene Management	3 Units
CRIM 4140	Forensic Biology	3 Units

OR

CRIM 4150 Forensic Chemistry

3 Units

The Criminal Justice minor at CSU LA requires 32 units as well.

California State University – Los Angeles School of Criminal Justice & Criminalistics Hertzberg-Davis Forensic Science Center Room #244 5151 State University Dr. Los Angeles, CA 90032 (323) 343-4610

Website: www.calstatela.edu/academic/hhs/crim_jus/

CSU Maritime Academy

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

CSU Monterey Bay

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

CSU Northridge

This college offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminology and Justice Studies. The B.A. requires 120 units.

Program Basic Requirements (6 Units):			
CJS 102	Introduction to Criminology and Justice Studies OR	3 Units	
CJS 302	Crime, Criminal Justice, and Society	3 units	
CJS 360	Career Planning and Criminal Justice	3 Units	
	0		
Criminal Justice Foundations	(21 Units):		
CJS 270	Critical Justice Systems	3 Units	
CJS 310	Juvenile Justice	3 Units	
CJS 320	Introduction to Criminal Law and Legal Analysis	3 Units	
CJS 340	Ethics in Criminal Justice	3 Units	
CJS 350	Criminological Theory	3 Units	
CJS 280	Statistics in Criminology and Justice Studies	3 Units	
	AND LAB CJS 380L		
	OR		
GEOG 206/L	Introduction to Geographical Information Science Lab	2/1 Units	
Applied Research and Field Ex	perience (Choose 1):		
CJS 410CS	Mentoring to Overcome Struggles & Inspire Courage	3 Units	
CJS 480	Applied Research in Criminology and Justice Studies	3 Units	
CJS 494A-E	Criminal Justice Internships Seminar and Field Exper	3 Units	
POLS 494J	A Judicial Internship	3 Units	
	(6)		
Area Studies – Cross Cultural		2.11.11	
AIS 304	American Indian Law and Policy	3 Units	
CJS 328	Diversity and Crime	3 Units	
CJS 418	Gender and Crime	3 Units	
CJS 438	Gender and Criminal Justice	3 Units	
CJS 448	Global Perspectives in Criminal Justice	3 Units	
Area Studies – Victimization (•		
CADV 310	Developmental Impacts of Abuse and Neglect	3 Units	
CJS 326	Victimology	3 Units	
CJS 446	Domestic Violence	3 Units	
Area Studies – Criminology (C			
GWS 370	Women and Violence	3 Units	
CJS 328	Diversity and Crime	3 Units	
CJS 402	Gangs	3 Units	
CJS 418	Gender and Crime	3 Units	

	CJS 422	White Collar Crime	3 Units
	CJS 432	Alcohol, Drugs and Crime	3 Units
	CJS 448	Global Perspectives in Crime and Justice	3 Units
	CJS 452A	Selected Topics in Criminology	3 Units
Δ	Area Studies – Criminal Ju	stice (Choose 2):	
	AIS 304	American Indian Law and Policy	3 Units
	CJS 334	Law Enforcement and Security	3 Units
	CJS 344	Corrections	3 Units
	CJS 438	Gender and Criminal Justice	3 Units
	CJS 444	Community Corrections	3 Units
	CJS 448	Global Perspectives in Crime and Justice	3 Units
	CJS 454A	Selected Topics in Criminal Justice	3 Units
	LING 310	Forensic Linguistics: Language and the Law	3 Units
	POLS 426	International Law	3 Units
	POLS 450	Jurisprudence	3 Units
	POLS 455	Criminal Procedures	3 Units
	POLS 457B	Constitutional Law	3 Units
	PSY 443	Advanced Inquiry in Legal Psychology	3 Units
	SOC 434	The Sociology of Law	3 Units

General Education Requirement (48 Units):

Total Units in Major: 48 General Education Units: 45

Additional Units: 27

Total Units Required for BA Degree: 120

California State University – Northridge

18111 Nordhoff Street Northridge, CA 91330 Phone: (818) 677-1200

Department of Criminology and Justice Studies

Chair: Vickie Jensen Email: cjs@csun.edu

Website: www.catalog.csun.edu/academics/cjs/programs/ba-criminology-and-justice-studies/

CSU Pomona

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

CSU Sacramento

This campus offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminal Justice, a minor in Criminal Justice, a certificate in Law Enforcement, and a minor in Forensic Investigations.

The B.S. in Criminal Justice requirements are:

Prerequisites:

CRJ 1	Introduction to Criminal Justice & Society
CRJ 2	Law of Crimes
CRJ 4	General Investigative Techniques
CRJ 5	The Community & the Justice System
Required Upper Division	Courses (24 Units):
CRJ 101	Introduction to CJ Research Methods
CRJ 102	Crime & Punishment
CRJ 121	Structure & Function of the American Courts
CRJ 123	Law of Arrest, Search, & Seizure
CRJ 130	Fundamentals of Corrections

CRJ 141 Police & Society

CRJ 160 Justice & Public Safety Administration

CRJ 190 Contemporary Issues in CJ

Electives (Requires 24 Units):

Electives must be drawn from at least 2 of the Areas of Interest listed and 1 course drawn from the Supporting Courses listing.

Area of Interest 1: Administration

CRJ 142	Police Administration
CRJ 144	Critical Issues in Police Administration
CRJ 163	Leadership in Criminal Justice & Public Safety
CRJ 165	Planning for Justice & Public Safety
CRJ 168	Justice & Public Safety Information Systems
CRJ 172	Comparative Criminal Justice Systems
Area of Interest 2: Investigation	& Enforcement
CRJ 152	Interviewing & Detection of Deception
CRJ 153	Advanced Criminal Investigation
CRJ 154	Introduction to Physical Evidence
CRJ 156	Introduction to Crime & Intelligence Analysis

Area of Interest 3: Corrections

CRJ 131	Correctional Institutions
CRJ 134	Community Based Corrections
CRJ 136	Corrections Administration

Area of Interest 4: Offenses & Offenders

CRJ 105 Delinquency Prevention & Control

	CRJ 106	Analysis of Career Criminals
	CRJ 108	Domestic Crimes & Violence
	CRJ 112	Gangs & Threat Groups in America
	CRJ 114	Sexual Offenses & Offenders
	CRJ 115	Violence & Terrorism
	CRJ 116	Restorative Justice & Conflict Resolution
	CRJ 117	American CRJ & Minority Groups
	CRJ 118	Drug Abuse & Criminal Behavior
	CRJ 151	White Collar Crime
Area of	f Interest 5: Law & Court	S
	CRJ 125	Law of Responsibility
	CRJ 126	Law of Evidence
	CRJ 127	Juvenile Law
	CRJ 128	Administrative Law for Public Safety Personnel
Area of	f Interest 6: Additional C	ourses
	CRJ 109	Media, Crime, & Criminal Justice
	CRJ 111	Women & the Criminal Justice System
	CRJ 172	Comparative Criminal Justice Systems
	CRJ 174	Criminal Justice Systems of the Future
	CRJ 176	Security Systems
	CRJ 191	Topics in Criminal Justice
	CRJ 195	Internship
	CRJ 196	Experimental Offerings in Criminal Justice
	CRJ 198	Co-Curricular Activities
	CRJ 199	Special Problems
Area of	f Interest 7: Supporting C	Courses
	ACCY 161	Government & Non-Profit Accounting
	ANTH 101	Cultural Diversity
	ANTH 144	Contemporary American Culture
	ANTH 163	Urban Anthropology
	ANTH 166	Rise of Religious Cults
	ANTH 183	Women Cross-Culturally
	ANTH 186	Culture & Poverty
	COMS 116	Inter-Cultural Communication
	CSC 114	Digital Evidence and Computer Crime
	CSC 115	Internet Security
	CSC 116	Cyber Forensics
	ENGL 120P	Professional Writing
	ENGL 120S	Writing in the Social Sciences
	ETHN 100	Ethnic America
	ETHN 110	Asian American Experience
	ETHN 117	Black Political Thought
	ETHN 130	Chicano/Mexican-American Experience

ETHN 131	La Raza Studies
ETHN 136	U.S Mexican Border Relations
ETHN 140	Native American Experience
ETHN 155	Genocide & Holocaust Studies
ETHN 170	Pan African Studies
ETHN 173	The Black Family in the United States
GEOG 109	Geographic Information Systems
POLS 120A	Constitutional Law
POLS 120B	Constitutional Rights & Liberties
POLS 122	Law & Bureaucracy
POLS 155	The Legislative Process
POLS 165	Politics of the Underrepresented
POLS 170	Public Policy Development
POLS 180	California State & Local Government
HIST 162	Social History of the United States
HIST 163	The City in United States History
HIST 173	The History of the Civil Rights Movement 1865-Present
HIST 177	The African-American Experience 1603-Present
PHIL 101	Ethics & Social Issues
PHIL 102	Professional & Public Service Ethics
PHIL 122	Political Philosophy
PHIL 155	Philosophy of Law
PHIL 160	Deductive Logic II
PSYC 100	Cross-Cultural Psychology
PSYC 103	Perception
PSYC 108	Organizational Psychology
PSYC 110	Cognitive Psychology
PSYC 130	Personality Theories
PSYC 135	Psychology of Multicultural Groups
PSYC 137	Stress Management
PSYC 145	Social Psychology
PSYC 149	Psychology of Adolescence
PSYC 151	Psychological Aspects of Death
PSYC 168	Abnormal Psychology
RPTA 152	Law Enforcement for Rangers
SOC 101	Introduction to Statistics for Sociologists
SOC 102	Research Design & Analysis
SOC 120	Ethnic & Race Relations
SOC 130	Political Sociology
SOC 136	Social Movements
SOC 155	Criminology
SOC 156	Delinquency
SOC 157	Issues in Courts & Prisons

SOC 158	Sociology of Deviance
SOC 162	Middle Eastern Societies & Cultures
SWRK 102	Cross-Cultural Theory & Practice -Race & Gender
SWRK 118	Chemical Dependency & SWRK Practice
SWRK 126	Theories of Criminal Behavior
SWRK 134	Crimes Without Victims
SWRK 136	Poverty & Homelessness in America
SWRK 137	The Child & The Law
SWRK 138	Violence in the Family
WGS 139	Violence Against Women

Certificate in Law Enforcement

The campus also offers a Certificate in Law Enforcement, which requires 18 units and is a factor in the campus's Law Enforcement Candidate Scholars (LECS) Program.

Certificate Requirements:

CRJ 1	Introduction to Criminal Justice & Society	3 Units
CRJ 2	Law of Crimes	3 Units
CRJ 4	General Investigative Techniques	3 Units
CRJ 5	The Community & the Justice System	3 Units
CRJ 160	Justice & Public Safety Administration	3 Units
CRJ 195	Internship	3 Units

Minor in Forensics Investigations

This minor is only available to students who are declared Chemistry or Biological Science majors.

Requirements (21 Units):

CRJ 1	Introduction to Criminal Justice & Society	3 Units
CRJ 2	Law of Crimes	3 Units
CRJ 4	General Investigative Techniques	3 Units
CRJ 121	The Structure & Function of American Courts	3 Units
CRJ 141	Police & Society	3 Units
CRJ 153	Advanced Criminal Investigations	3 Units
CRJ 154	Introduction to Physical Evidence	3 Units

California State University – Sacramento Division of Criminal Justice Alpine Hall 137, MS 6085 6000 J Street Sacramento, CA 95819 (916) 278-6487

Email: crj-advising@csus.edu

Website: https://www.csus.edu/hhs/cj

CSU San Bernardino

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminal Justice, a B.S. in Intelligence and Crime Analysis, and a minor in Criminal Justice.

The B.A. in Criminal Justice requires 120 units for graduation, with some general education courses required prior to a student declaring the major and registering for courses in the major.

Lower Braision Regaliterites to office Regalited 1.	Lower Division	Requirements ((6 Units Required):	
---	-----------------------	----------------	---------------------	--

Lower Division Regamements (o o mes neganica).	
CJUS 1101	Introduction to Criminal Justice System	3 Units
CJUS 1102	Criminal Law	3 Units
Upper Division Requirements (2	21 Units Required):	
CJUS 3311	Research Methods in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CJUS 3312	Statistics in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CJUS 3320	Theories of Crime & Delinquency	3 Units
CJUS 3330	Correctional Theory & Institutions	3 Units
CJUS 3340	Police & Police Systems	3 Units
CJUS 5598	Integrative Studies in Criminal Justice	3 Units
SSCI 3060	Expository Writing for the Social Sciences	3 Units
Electives (18 Units Required; Ch	noose 6 Courses):	
CJUS 1106	Criminal Investigation	
CJUS 3350	Intelligence & Crime Analysis 1	
CJUS 3354	Victimology	
CJUS 3370	Law & The Courts	
CJUS 4430	Correctional Administration	
CJUS 4431	Community Corrections	
CJUS 4435	Correctional Counseling	
CJUS 4440	Police Administration	
CJUS 4441	Community Policing	
CJUS 4451	Women & Crime	
CJUS 4452	Occupational & Corporate Crime	
CJUS 4453	Gangs	
CJUS 4455	Forensic Profiling	
CJUS 4460	Alcohol, Drugs, & the Criminal Justice System	
CJUS 4462	Domestic Violence & the Criminal Justice System	m
CJUS 4465	Hate Crime & Law Policy	
CJUS 4466	Justice & the Media	
CJUS 5504	Criminal Procedure	
CJUS 5506	Wildlife Crime	
CJUS 5508	Preventing Crime in Transportation Systems	
CJUS 5550	Crime & Intelligence Analysis 2	
CJUS 5554	Terrorism	
CJUS 5555	Homeland Security	

CJUS 5556	Transnational Organized Crime
CJUS 5560	Crime Pattern Detection
CJUS 5570	Crime in Public Spaces
CJUS 5571	Social Network Analysis
CJUS 5580	Juvenile Justice System
CJUS 5585	Life Course Criminality
CJUS 5596	Peer Advising in Criminal Justice
CJUS 5753	Internship in Criminal Justice
CJUS 5901	Topics in Criminal Justice
CJUS 5951	Independent Study
CJUS 5597	Senior Honors Project

B.S. in Intelligence and Crime Analysis

This program requires 180 total units for graduation, with 103-105 units within the major. There are significant general education requirements that must be met before a student can declare this major.

More information on this program can be found here: https://catalog.csusb.edu/colleges-schools-departments/social-behavioral-sciences/criminal-justice/intelligence-crime-analysis-bs/

California State University – San Bernardino Department of Criminal Justice Social & Behavioral Sciences Building Room 209 5500 University Parkway San Bernardino, CA 92407 (909) 537-5506

CSU San Diego

This campus offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminal Justice.

To declare the major, students must complete 4 prerequisite courses:

POLS 102

SOC 101

SOC 102

SOC 201

Along with a minimum of 60 transferable semester units.

CJ Core Requirements (18 Units Required):

CJ 300	Crime, Law & Justice
CJ 301	Law in Society
CJ 302	Crime & Behavior
CJ 303	CJ & Social Control

CJ 540 Planning Research & Evaluation

Public Administration Requirements (6 Units Required; Choose 2 Courses):

PA 301	Concepts in Public Administration
PA 320	Introduction to Urban Planning
PA 330	Public Personnel Administration

PA 340 Administrative Behavior
PA 341 Administrative Management
PA 350 Contemporary Urban Issues

PA 460 Administration & Public Policy Development

PA 480 Leadership & Public Sector
PA 485 Planning & Public Policy

PA 501 Nonprofit Organizations & Government
PA 540 Public Administration Systems Analysis
PA 580 Comparative Public Administration

PA 581 War, the State, & Governance: Global Perspectives

CJ Elective Requirements (12 Units Required; Choose 4 Courses):

Law & Society Electives

CJ 320	Criminal Law
CJ 333	The Judiciary
CJ 420	Constitutional

CJ 520 Prosecutorial Function
POLS 338 The Legislative Process
POLS 346 Law & the Political System
POLS 347A American Constitutional Law
POLS 347B American Constitutional Law

POLS 348 Supreme Court/Constitutional Issues

ISCOR 421 Alternate Dispute Resolution

Issues in CJ

PHIL 510 Philosophy of Law
POLS 541 Special Problems in Law
WMNST 370 Women, Law, & Policy

Crime & Behavior Electives:

CJ 321 Juvenile Justice SOC 444 Juvenile Delinquency

CJ 570 Organized Crime: Domestic & International Perspectives

CJ 571 Drugs: Domestic & International Perspectives

CJ 596 Special Topics
POLS 322 Politics & Conflict
POLS 370 Political Violence
PSY 340 Social Psychology
PSY 350 Abnormal Psychology
PSY 365 Drugs & Behavior

SOC 412 Social Constructions of Reality

SOC 442 Homicide in America SOC 443 Crime & Society SOC 445 Sociology of Deviance WMNST 572 Women & Violence

Criminal Justice System Electives:

CJ 305 Professions & Ethics
CJ 310 Law Enforcement

CJ 330 Corrections

CJ 496 Special Topics in CJ CJ 499 Special Study in CJ

CJ 510 Contemporary Issues in CJ

CJ 531 Probation & Parole

ANTH 360 From the Grave: Modern Forensic Anthropology

AFRAS 380 Blacks in American Justice System

CHEM 300 Forensic Science

POLS 479 National Security Policy
PSY 321 Organizational Psychology

SOC 430 Social Organization

California State University – San Diego

School of Public Affairs 5500 Campanile Drive San Diego, CA 92182

PSFA 100

(619) 594-6224

CSU San Francisco

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminal Justice Studies.

Core	Courses	(18	Units):
------	---------	-----	--------------	----

CJ 200	Construction of Crime and Justice	3 Units
CJ 230	Crime, Data, and Analysis	3 Units
CJ 300	Criminal Justice – Cross-Disciplinary Perspective	3 Units
CJ 330GW	Research Methods in CJ – GWAR	3 Units
CJ 680	Field Course in Criminal Justice	3 Units

Elective Courses (18-22 Units Total)

Power and Inequality (Select 1):

CJ 435/LTNS 430	Race, Crime, and Justice	3 Units
CJ/LTNS 485	Latina/o Youth, Crime, and Justice	3 Units
CJ 530	Geographies of Social Control & Urban Diversity	3 Units
CJ 605	Criminalization of Gender and Sexuality	3 Units

Criminal Justice Law & Administration (Select 1):

CJ 400	Police and Public Policy	3 Units
CJ 450	Jails and Prisons	3 Units
CJ 480	California Corrections System	3 Units
CJ 501	Criminal Law	3 Units
CJ 502	Criminal Procedure	3 Units

Criminal Justice Studies Electives (12-16 Units):

AAS 595	Asian American Communities and Public Policy	3 Units
AFRS 375	Law and the Black Community	3 Units
AFRS 376	Government, Constitution, and Black Citizens	3 Units
AIS 330	American Indian Law	3 Units
AIS 460	Power and Politics in American Indian Law	3 Units
COMM 503	Gender and Communication	4 Units
COMM 525	Sexualities and Communication	4 Units
COMM 531	Conflict Resolution	4 Units
COMM 541	Critical Approaches to Culture & Communication	4 Units
COMM 543	Dialogues Across Differences	4 Units
COMM 564	Issues in Free Speech	4 Units
COMM 571	The Rhetoric of Terrorism	4 Units
COMM 573	The Rhetoric of Criminality and Punishment	4 Units
COUN 630	Legal Center Training I	3 Units
COUN 631	Legal Center Training II	3 Units
CJ 320	Literature in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CJ 323	Ethics in Criminal Justice	3 Units

CJ 335	Legal Writing and Research	4 Units
CJ 340/IR 341	Comparative Criminal Justice	4 Units
CJ 400	Police and Public Policy	3 Units
CJ 401	Criminal Profiling	3 Units
CJ 405	Organized Crime	3 Units
CJ 410	Crime Scene Investigation	3 Units
CJ 420	Introduction to Forensic Science	3 Units
CJ 435/LTNS 430	Race, Crime, and Justice	3 Units
CJ 450	Jails and Prisons	3 Units
CJ 451	The Architecture of Incarceration	3 Units
CJ 452/SOC 451	Criminological Theory	4 Units
CJ 460	Community Corrections and Sentencing	3 Units
CJ 461/IR 361	Terrorism and Covert Political Warfare	4 Units
CJ 470/SOC 452	Juvenile Justice	4 Units
CJ 471	Contemporary Issues in Juvenile Justice	3 Units
CJ 475	Intervention Policies in Juvenile Justice	3 Units
CJ 480	California Corrections System	3 Units
CJ/LTNS 485	Latina/o Youth, Crime, and Justice	3 Units
CJ 490	Immigration, Criminalization, and Justice	3 Units
CJ 501	Criminal Law	3 Units
CJ 502	Criminal Procedure	3 Units
CJ/SOC 510	Analysis of the Felon in Society	3 Units
CJ 515	Extremism as Crime	3 Units
CJ 525	Global Restorative Justice and Corrections	3 Units
CJ 530	Geographies of Social Control and Urban Diversity	3 Units
CJ 535	Alternatives to Criminalization	3 Units
CJ 550	School Violence and Discipline	3 Units
CJ 570	Urban Violence	3 Units
CJ 600	Youth Gangs in Community Context	3 Units
CJ 605	Criminalization of Gender and Sexuality	3 Units
HIST 465	American Ethnic and Racial Relations II	3 Units
HIST 470	The U.S. Constitution to 1896	3 Units
HIST 471	The U.S. Constitution Since 1896	3 Units
HIST 472	The Supreme Court and Social Change	3 Units
IR 259	Children & Youth in International Relations	4 Units
IR 334	International Organizations: New World Order	4 Units
IR/CJ 360	Intelligence & Intelligence Agencies	4 Units
IR/PLSI/CJ 362	The Making of US Foreign Policy	4 Units
IR 436/PHIL 435	Human Rights in Global Perspective	3 Units
IR 453	Women and Media in International Relations	4 Units
IR/PLSI 459	Refugees in Global Perspective	4 Units
LTNS 415	Latina/o Economic Empowerment	3 Units
LTNS 470	Latina/o Immigration to the U.S.	3 Units
21113 170	Lacinary o miningration to the old.	5 011163

PHIL 335	Law and Society	3 Units
PHIL 378	Philosophy of Criminal Law	3 Units
PHIL 380	Philosophy of Law	3 Units
PLSI 478	Judicial Process	4 Units
PLSI/USP 512	Urban Politics and Community Power	4 Units
PLSI 552	Individual Rights and the Constitution	4 Units
PSY 472	Introduction to Legal Psychology	3 Units
PSY 475	Psychology of Policing	3 Units
PSY 547	Social Conflict and Conflict Resolution	3 Units
RRS/SOC 330	Comparative Race and Ethnicity in the US	3 Units
RRS 571	Women, Race, and Class	3 Units
SOC 455	Punishment and Social Control	3 Units
SXS 455	Sex, Power, and Politics	3 Units
SXS 569/PHIL 455	Sex and the Law	3 Units
WGS 513	Gender, War and Militarism	3 Units
WGS 514	Women and the Prison Industrial Complex	3 Units
WGS 554	Gender and Global Migration	3 Units

California State University – San Francisco Criminal Justice Studies Program 1600 Holloway Avenue HSS 261 San Francisco, CA 94132 (415) 405-4129

Website: www.cj.sfsu.edu

48

CSU San Jose

This campus offers multiple options relating to criminal justice and forensic science:

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Justice Studies

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Justice Studies – Criminology Concentration

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Forensic Science – Biology Concentration

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Forensic Science – Chemistry Concentration

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Forensic Science - Crime Scene Investigation Concentration

Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Forensic Science – Digital Evidence Concentration

B.S. in Justice Studies Requirements

Preparation for the Major (6 Units Required; Choose 1 Class):

FS 11	Survey of Forensic Science
JS 10	Introduction to Justice Studies
JS 12	Introduction to Legal Studies

JS 25 Introduction to Human Rights & Justice

Statistics (Choose 1 Class):

JS 15 Introductory Statistics in Justice Studies

STAT 95 Elementary Statistics

Major Courses

Justice Studies Core (21 Units Required; Take All):

JS 100W	Writing Workshop
JS 101	Critical Issues and Ideas in Justice
JS 114	Research Methods in Justice Studies
JS 132	Race, Gender, Inequality, and the Law
JS 151	Criminological Theory
JS 171	Human Rights and Justice
JS 181	Internship: Justice Studies
FS 169	FS Senior Seminar – Studies in Contemporary FS Issues

OR

JS 189 Senior Seminar: Contemporary Problems

Theories (6-9 Units Required; Choose Minimum 2 Classes):

JS 103	Courts & Society
JS 153	Crime & Justice Across Life Span
JS 157	Deviance & Justice
JS 185	Special Topics

Methodologies (3-6 Units Required; Choose Minimum 1 Class):

JS 107	Justice Management & Ethics
JS 117	Qualitative Research Methods

JS 131 Crisis Intervention, Mediation, & Restorative Justice

JS 143 Criminal Evidence & Procedure

JS 185 Special Topics

FS 161	Crime Scene Investigation
FS 162	Forensic Science Applications
Critical Inquiry (3-6 Units Requi	ired; Minimum 1 Class):
JS 122	Drugs & Society
JS 128	Punishment, Culture, & Society
JS 130	Sexuality & Justice
JS 136	Family & Community Violence
JS 144	Criminal Law
JS 146	Guns and the Law
JS 150	Gender & Crime
JS 185	Special Topics
FS 171	Forensic Criminology
Local, Transnational, Historical	(3-6 Units; Minimum 1 Class):
JS 121	Media & Justice
JS 123	Terrorism, Intel, & Security
JS 127	Immigration & Justice
JS 129	International Crime & Deviance
JS 137	Collaborative Response to Family Violence
JS 145	White Collar Crime
JS 156	Gangs, Criminal Syndicates, & Justice
JS 158	The Prison Community
JS 161	Introduction to Cybercrime
JS 172	Human Trafficking & Modern Slavery
JS 173	Advancing Human Rights through Diversity, Equity & Inclusion
JS 185	Special Topics

B.S. in Justice Studies Requirements – Criminology Concentration

Preparation for the Major (6 Units Required; Choose 1 Class):

FS 11 Survey of Forensic Science
JS 10 Introduction to Justice Studies
JS 12 Introduction to Legal Studies

JS 25 Introduction to Human Rights & Justice

Statistics (Choose 1 Class):

JS 15 Introductory Statistics in Justice Studies

STAT 95 Elementary Statistics

Justice Studies Core (24 Units):

JS 100W Writing Workshop
JS 101 Critical Issues and Ideas in Justice

JS 114 Research Methods in Justice Studies
JS 132 Race, Gender, Inequality, and the Law

JS 151 Criminological Theory

JS 171 Human Rights and Justice

Concentration Required Courses (12 Units):

JS 102	Police and Society
JS 104	Penal Politics and Institutions
JS 152	Juvenile Delinquency and Justice
JS 155	Victimology
Theories (3 Units; Choose 1 C	Class):
JS 103	Courts and Society
JS 153	Crime & Justice Across the Life Course
JS 157	Deviance & Justice
JS 185	Special Topics in Law & Justice
Methodologies (3 Units; Cho	ose 1 Class):
JS 107	Justice Management and Ethics
JS 117	Qualitative Research Methods
JS 131	Crisis Intervention, Mediation and Restorative Justice
JS 143	Criminal Evidence and Procedure
JS 185	Special Topics in Law and Justice
FS 161	Crime Scene Investigation
FS 162	Forensic Science Applications
Critical Inquiry (12 Units; Cho	ose 4 Classes):
JS 122	Drugs & Society
JS 128	Punishment, Culture and Society
JS 130	Sexuality & Justice
JS 136	Family & Community Violence
JS 144	Criminal Law
JS 146	Guns and the Law
JS 150	Gender & Crime
JS 185	Special Topics
FS 171	Forensic Criminology
Local, Transnational, Historic	al (12 Units; Choose 4 Classes):
JS 121	Media & Justice
JS 123	Terrorism, Intelligence, and Security
JS 127	Immigration and Justice
JS 129	International Crime & Deviance
JS 137	Collaborative Response to Family Violence
JS 145	White Collar Crime
JS 156	Gangs, Criminal Syndicates, & Justice
JS 158	The Prison Community
JS 161	Introduction to Cybercrime
JS 172	Human Trafficking & Modern Day Slavery
JS 185	Special Topics
FS 170	Forensic Science in Human Rights Investigations

B.S. in Forensic Science – Concentration in Biology

Major Preparation (49 Units):

	BIOL 30	Principles of Biology	4 Units
	CHEM 1A	General Chemistry	5 Units
	CHEM 1B	General Chemistry	5 Units
	CHEM 55	Quantitative Analysis	2 Units
	CHEM 55L	Quantitative Analysis Lab	2 Units
	CHEM 112A	Organic Chemistry	3 Units
	CHEM 112B	Organic Chemistry	3 Units
	CHEM 113A	Organic Chemistry Lab	2 Units
	ENGL 1A	First Year Writing	3 Units
	JS 171	Human Rights and Justice	3 Units
	MATH 30	Calculus I	3 Units
	PHIL 186	Professional & Business Ethics	3 Units
	PHYS 2A	Fundamentals of Physics	4 Units
	PHYS 2B	Fundamentals of Physics	4 Units
Statist	ics Course (Choose 1):		
	JS 15	Introductory Statistics in Justice Studies	3 Units
	STAT 95	Elementary Statistics	3 Units
Major	Requirements (41 Units)		
Core C	ourses (18 Units):		
	FS 100W	Forensic Science Writing Workshop	3 Units
	FS 11	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
	FS 161	Crime Scene Investigation	3 Units
	FS 162	Forensic Science Applications	3 Units
Practio	al Requirement (Choose	1):	
	JS 180	Individual Studies	1-3 Units
	JS 181	Internship – Justice Studies	1-6 Units
	JS 182	Themis: Journal of Justice Studies & Forensics	3 Units
	JS 184	Directed Reading	1-3 Units
Senior	Capstone (Choose 1):		
	FS 169	FS Senior Seminar – Studies in Contemporary	3 Units
	JS 189	Senior Seminar – Contemporary Problems	3 Units
Conce	ntration Courses (23 Uni	ts):	
	BIOL 31	Principles of Biology II	4 Units
	BIOL 115	General Genetics	4 Units
	FS 57	Biological Criminalistics	3 Units
	FS 167	Forensic Molecular Biology	4 Units
	FS 177	Forensic Genotyping Technologies	4 Units
Bioche	mistry (Choose 1):	5	
	CHEM 130A	Biochemistry	4 Units
	CHEM 135	General Biochemistry	4 Units
		•	

B.S. in	Forensic Science – Conce	entration in Chemistry	
Major	Preparation (49 Units):		
	BIOL 30	Principles of Biology	4 Units
	CHEM 1A	General Chemistry	5 Units
	CHEM 1B	General Chemistry	5 Units
	CHEM 55	Quantitative Analysis	2 Units
	CHEM 55L	Quantitative Analysis Lab	2 Units
	ENGL 1A	First Year Writing	3 Units
	JS 171	Human Rights and Justice	3 Units
	MATH 30	Calculus I	3 Units
	PHIL 186	Professional & Business Ethics	3 Units
	PHYS 2A	Fundamentals of Physics	4 Units
	PHYS 2B	Fundamentals of Physics	4 Units
Statisti	ics Course (Choose 1):		
	JS 15	Introductory Statistics in Justice Studies	3 Units
	STAT 95	Elementary Statistics	3 Units
•	Requirements (41 Units)		
Core C	ourses (18 Units):		
	FS 100W	Forensic Science Writing Workshop	3 Units
	FS 11	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
	FS 161	Crime Scene Investigation	3 Units
	FS 162	Forensic Science Applications	3 Units
Practic	al Requirement (Choose	1):	
	JS 180	Individual Studies	1-3 Units
	JS 181	Internship – Justice Studies	1-6 Units
	JS 182	Themis: Journal of Justice Studies & Forensics	3 Units
	JS 184	Directed Reading	1-3 Units
Senior	Capstone (Choose 1):		
	FS 169	FS Senior Seminar – Studies in Contemporary	3 Units
	JS 189	Senior Seminar – Contemporary Problems	3 Units
Conce	ntration Courses (29 Unit	s):	
	CHEM 112A	Organic Chemistry	3 Units
	CHEM 112B	Organic Chemistry	3 Units
	CHEM 113A	Organic Chemistry Lab	2 Units
	CHEM 145	Inorganic Chemistry	3 Units
	CHEM 155	Instrumental Analysis	4 Units
	CHEM 160	Physical Chemistry	4 Units
	FS 166	Forensic Chemistry	3 Units
	FS 176	Introduction to Fire and Explosion Investigation	3 Units
Bioche	mistry (Choose 1):		
	CHEM 130A	Biochemistry	4 Units
	CHEM 135	General Biochemistry	4 Units

B.S. in Forensic Science – Conc	entration in Crime Scene Investigation	
Major Preparation (27 Units):		
BIOL 30	Principles of Biology I	4 Units
ENGL 1A	First Year Writing	3 Units
MATH 30	Calculus I	3 Units
PHIL 186	Professional & Business Ethics	3 Units
PHYS 2A	Fundamentals of Physics	4 Units
PHYS 2B	Fundamentals of Physics	4 Units
JS 171	Human Rights and Justice	3 Units
Statistics Course (Choose 1):		
JS 15	Introductory Statistics in Justice Studies	3 Units
STAT 95	Elementary Statistics	3 Units
Major Requirements (51 Units)		
Core Courses (18 Units):		
FS 100W	Forensic Science Writing Workshop	3 Units
FS 11	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
FS 161	Crime Scene Investigation	3 Units
FS 162	Forensic Science Applications	3 Units
Practical Requirements (Choos	e 1):	
JS 180	Individual Studies	1-3 Units
JS 181	Internship – Justice Studies	1-6 Units
JS 182	Themis: Journal of Justice Studies & Forensics	3 Units
JS 184	Directed Reading	1-3 Units
Senior Capstone (Choose 1):		
FS 169	FS Senior Seminar – Studies in Contemporary	3 Units
JS 189	Senior Seminar – Contemporary Problems	3 Units
Concentration Courses (33 Uni	ts):	
FS 12	Introduction to Digital Evidence Investigations	3 Units
FS 57	Biological Criminalistics	3 Units
FS 101	Expert Witness Testimony	3 Units
FS 106	Forensic Entomology	3 Units
FS 163	Fingerprint Science	3 Units
FS 164	Crime Scene & Evidence Photography	3 Units
FS 173	Death Scene Investigation	3 Units
PHOT 40	Beginning Photography	3 Units
Major Electives (Choose 3):		
FS 130	Digital Forensic Analysis	3 Units
FS 160	Special Topics in Forensic Science	3 Units
FS 166	Forensic Chemistry	3 Units
FS 171	Forensic Criminology	3 Units
FS 175	Firearm and Toolmark Evidence Analysis	3 Units
FS 176	Introduction to Fire & Explosion Investigation	3 Units

B.S. in Forensic Science – Concentration in Digital Evidence

Major	Preparation (44 Units):		
	BIOL 30	Principles of Biology I	4 Units
	CS 46A	Introduction to Programming	4 Units
	CS 46B	Introduction to Data Structures	4 Units
	CS 47	Introduction to Computer Systems	3 Units
	ENGL 1A	First Year Writing	3 Units
	JS 171	Human Rights and Justice	3 Units
	MATH 30	Calculus I	3 Units
	MATH 42	Discrete Mathematics	3 Units
	PHIL 186	Professional & Business Ethics	3 Units
	PHYS 2A	Fundamentals of Physics	4 Units
	PHYS 2B	Fundamentals of Physics	4 Units
Statist	ics Course (Choose 1):		
	JS 15	Introductory Statistics in Justice Studies	3 Units
	STAT 95	Elementary Statistics	3 Units
Major	Requirements (36 Units)		
Core C	Courses (18 Units):		
	FS 100W	Forensic Science Writing Workshop	3 Units
	FS 11	Survey of Forensic Science	3 Units
	FS 161	Crime Scene Investigation	3 Units
	FS 162	Forensic Science Applications	3 Units
Practio	cal Requirements (Choos	e 1):	
	JS 180	Individual Studies	1-3 Units
	JS 181	Internship – Justice Studies	1-6 Units
	JS 182	Themis: Journal of Justice Studies & Forensics	3 Units
	JS 184	Directed Reading	1-3 Units
Senior	Capstone (Choose 1):		
	FS 169	FS Senior Seminar – Studies in Contemporary	3 Units
	JS 189	Senior Seminar – Contemporary Problems	3 Units
Conce	ntration Courses (18 Uni	ts):	
	CS 146	Data Structures and Algorithms	3 Units
	CS 147	Computer Architecture	3 Units
	FS 12	Introduction to Digital Evidence Investigation	3 Units
	FS 101	Expert Witness Testimony	3 Units
	FS 130	Digital Forensic Analysis	3 Units
	FS 131	Digital Forensic Applications	3 Units

California State University – San Jose Department of Justice Studies

1 Washington Square

55

MacQuarrie Hall 524 San Jose, CA 95192 (408) 924-2931

CSU San Luis Obispo

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

CSU San Marcos

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminology and Justice Studies and a minor in Criminology Justice Studies.

B.A. in Criminology & Justice Studies

Preparation for the Major

SOC 105 Introduction to Justice Studies

SOC 201 Introductory Statistics for the Social Sciences

Upper-Division Core Requirements

SOC 311 Inequality

OR

SOC 313 Critical Race/Ethnic Studies

OR

SOC 315 Gender in Society

SOC 325 Criminology

SOC 360 Quantitative Research Methods

SOC 442 Analysis of the Justice System & Criminal Law SOC 494 Internship in Criminology & Justice Studies

Area Requirements (15-16 Units; Students must take at least 4 units in each area, Students must take 6-8 units of 400 level courses in a single area, and total # of units from both areas must be at least 15 units).

	Area 1: Crime & Justice	Area	2: Communities, Inequalities, & Justice
SOC 308	Morality & The Law	SOC 307	Human Sexuality
SOC 321	Sociology of Deviance	SOC 313	Race/Ethnic Relations
SOC 322	Critical Perspectives-Youth Gangs	SOC 314	Health & Society
SOC 323	Juvenile Delinquency	SOC 316	Mental Health & Society
SOC 324	Drugs & Alcohol in Society	SOC 331	Social Welfare Policies & Services
SOC 327	Law Enforcement	SOC 339	Social Inequality & Civil Rights
SOC 406	Women & Crime	SOC 345	Latino Communities
SOC 417	Family Violence	SOC 347	African American Communities
SOC 418	Domestic Violence Prevention	SOC 348	American Indian Communities
SOC 443	Sociology of Law	SOC 349	Asian American/Pacific Is. Communities
SOC 444	Perspectives-Corrections & Penology	SOC 375	Race & Identity
SOC 445	White Collar Crime	SOC 403	Children's Human Rights
SOC 448	Racial Profiling	SOC 413	Sociology of Education
SOC 449	Comp Analysis CJ Systems	SOC 416	Families in Poverty
SOC 465	Critical Race Theory	SOC 419	Inequalities & Health
SOC 475	Popular Criminology	SOC 424	Women & Health
SOC 490	Topics-Criminology/CJ	SOC 437	Feminism & Justice
		SOC 439	Social Justice & the Environment
		SOC 463	Seminar-White Privilege
		SOC 489	Topics-Critical Race Studies

California State University – San Marcos Sociology Department 333 S. Twin Oaks Valley Rd. SBSB 4102 San Marcos, CA 92096 (760) 750-4117

Email: sociology@csusm.edu

Website: www.csusm.edu/sociology/majors/criminology/index.html

CSU Sonoma

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminology & Criminal Justice Studies, along with a minor in Criminology & Criminal Justice Studies.

The major requires 48-51 units of general education, 40 units of major core courses, and 20 units of major electives and 16 units of general electives, for a total of 120 units.

B.A. in Criminology & Criminal Justice Studies

Major	Core Re	quirements	(40 Units)	•
IVIAIOI	COIL INC	quii cilicilis	TO OTHES	

CCJS 201	Criminal Justice & Public Policy	4 Units
CCJS 330	Government & Rule of Law	4 Units
	OR	
CCJS 404	Introduction to Constitutional Law	4 Units
CCJS 405	Rights of the Accused	4 Units
	OR	
CCJS 489	Civil Liberties & the Constitution	4 Units
CCJS 370	Seminar in Research Methods	4 Units
CCJS 407	Police, Courts, and Community Relations	4 Units
	OR	
CCJS 430	Women and Crime	4 Units
	OR	
CCJS 470	Media, Crime, and Criminal Justice	4 Units
	OR	
CCJS 480	White Collar Crime	4 Units
CCJS 420	Seminar in Criminology	4 Units
CCJS 450	Punishments & Corrections	4 Units
CCJS 490	Senior Seminar in Criminology & CJ Studies	4 Units
CCJS 497	Juvenile Justice	4 Units
CCJS 499	Internship	4 Units
CCJS Electives (Choose 2):		
CCJS 340	Law Enforcement & Drug Legislation	4 Units
CCJS 350	Drugs & Society	4 Units
CCJS 375	Current Issues in Criminology & CJ	4 Units
CCJS 399	Lecture Series	2 Units
CCJS 407	Police, Courts, and Community Relations	4 Units
CCJS 430	Women and Crime	4 Units
CCJS 441	Deviant Behavior	4 Units
CCJS 470	Media, Crime, and Criminal Justice	4 Units
CCJS 480	White Collar Crime	4 Units

California State University – Sonoma

Department of Criminology & Criminal Justice Studies Stevenson Hall 2084 1801 E. Cotati Ave. Rohnert Park, CA 94928 (707) 664-2934

Website: web.sonoma.edu/ccjs/

CSU Stanislaus

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminal Justice, as well as B.A. in Criminal Justice with concentrations in:

- Law Enforcement
- Corrections
- Forensic Science
- Juvenile Justice
- Criminal Legal Studies

The campus also offers minors in forensic science and criminal justice.

Required Prerequisites for All Majors:

CJ 2250	Introduction to Criminal Justice
CJ 2255	Methods of Criminal Justice Inquiry
CJ 2270	Criminal Investigations
CJ 2280	Criminal Law
CJ 2450	Criminal Judicial Process

Concentrations in Corrections, Criminal Legal Studies, Law Enforcement, & Juvenile Justice require 42 upper division units. The Forensic Science concentration requires 48 upper division units.

Core Courses for All Concentrations (21 Units):

CJ 3120	Causes of Crime
CJ 3170	Criminal Justice Research Methods
CJ 4141	Criminal Procedures I
CJ 4151	Criminal Procedures II
CJ 4230	Juvenile Justice
CJ 4925	Historical & Contemporary Criminal Justice
Elective (Choose 1):	
CJ 3315	Hate Crimes
CJ 4735	Social and Legal Rights of Historically Disenfranchised People
CJ 4875	Immigration and the American Criminal Justice System
CJ 4915	Sex Crimes and Gender Issues in Criminal Justice
CJ 4960	Race, Ethnicity, and the Criminal Justice System

B.A. in Criminal Justice – Law Enforcement Concentration

CJ 3235

CJ 3160	Administration & Management in Law Enforcement	
CJ 3230	Police Ethics & Civil Liability	
CJ 3250	Leadership & Supervision in Law Enforcement	
CJ 3420	Community & Problem-Oriented Policing	
Electives (6 Units Minimum; Choose 2 Courses):		
CJ 3125	Moot Court	

Domestic Violence & Intimate Abuse

	Ci 3313	riate Crimes
	CJ 3350	Organized Crime
	CJ 3460	White Collar Crime
	CJ 4175	Capital Crimes & Death Penalty
	CJ 4200	Crime Victims & the Criminal Justice System
	CJ 4201	Criminal Justice and Social Movements
	CJ 4250	Psychology of Criminal Behavior
	CJ 4340	Interrogating the CJ System through Critical/Postmodern Criminology
	CJ 4400	Criminal Justice & the Media
	CJ 4440	Cyber Crime Forensic Investigation, Analysis and Theory
	CJ 4450	Exploring the Criminalization of Mental Illness
	CJ 4500	Comparative Criminal Justice
	CJ 4600	Terrorism & Homeland Security
	CJ 4735	Social and Legal Rights of Historically Disenfranchised People
	CJ 4875	Immigration & the American CJ System
	CJ 4915	Sex Crimes & Gender Issues in Criminal Justice
	CJ 4920	International Criminal Justice Systems
	CJ 4940	Criminal Justice Internship
	CJ 4945	Court Observer Program
	CJ 4950	Selected Topics in Criminal Justice
	CJ 4960	Race, Ethnicity, & the Criminal Justice System
	CJ 4985	Crime Intelligence and Analysis
	SOCL 3240	Social Deviance
	SOCL 4190	Treatment of the Offender
	SOCL 4920	Nutrition & Criminal Behavior
B.A. in (Criminal Justice – Corre	ctions Concentration
	CJ 3130	Administration of Corrections
	CJ 3600	Juvenile Corrections
	CJ 4135	Constitutional Rights of Prisoners
	CJ 4150	Probation & Parole
Electives (6 Units Minimum; Choose 2 Courses):		
	CJ 3125	Moot Court
	CJ 3235	Domestic Violence & Intimate Abuse
	CJ 3315	Hate Crimes
	CJ 3350	Organized Crime
	CJ 3460	White Collar Crime
	CJ 4175	Capital Crimes & Death Penalty
	CJ 4200	Crime Victims & the Criminal Justice System
	CJ 4201	Criminal Justice and Social Movements
	CJ 4250	Psychology of Criminal Behavior
	CJ 4340	Interrogating the CJ System through Critical/Postmodern Criminology
	CJ 4400	Criminal Justice & the Media

CJ 3315

Hate Crimes

	CJ 4440	Cyber Crime Forensic Investigation, Analysis and Theory
	CJ 4450	Exploring the Criminalization of Mental Illness
	CJ 4500	Comparative Criminal Justice
	CJ 4600	Terrorism & Homeland Security
	CJ 4735	Social and Legal Rights of Historically Disenfranchised People
	CJ 4875	Immigration & the American CJ System
	CJ 4915	Sex Crimes & Gender Issues in Criminal Justice
	CJ 4920	International Criminal Justice Systems
	CJ 4940	Criminal Justice Internship
	CJ 4945	Court Observer Program
	CJ 4950	Selected Topics in Criminal Justice
	CJ 4960	Race, Ethnicity, & the Criminal Justice System
	CJ 4985	Crime Intelligence and Analysis
	SOCL 3240	Social Deviance
	SOCL 4190	Treatment of the Offender
	SOCL 4920	Nutrition & Criminal Behavior
B.A. in	Criminal Justice – Crimi	nal Legal Studies Concentration
	CJ 3100	Legal Research & Writing I
	CJ 3260	Evidence
	CJ 3500	Jury Selection & Decision Making
	CJ 4100	Law & Society
Electiv	es (6 Units Minimum; Ch	noose 2 Courses):
	CJ 3125	Moot Court
	CJ 3235	Domestic Violence & Intimate Abuse
	CJ 3315	Hate Crimes
	CJ 3350	Organized Crime
	CJ 3460	White Collar Crime
	CJ 4175	Capital Crimes & Death Penalty
	CJ 4200	Crime Victims & the Criminal Justice System
	CJ 4201	Criminal Justice and Social Movements
	CJ 4250	Psychology of Criminal Behavior
	CJ 4340	Interrogating the CJ System through Critical/Postmodern Criminology
	CJ 4400	Criminal Justice & the Media
	CJ 4440	Cyber Crime Forensic Investigation, Analysis and Theory
	CJ 4450	Exploring the Criminalization of Mental Illness
	CJ 4500	Comparative Criminal Justice
	CJ 4600	Terrorism & Homeland Security
	CJ 4735	Social and Legal Rights of Historically Disenfranchised People
	CJ 4875	Immigration & the American CJ System
	CJ 4915	Sex Crimes & Gender Issues in Criminal Justice
	CJ 4920	International Criminal Justice Systems
	CJ 4940	Criminal Justice Internship

CJ 4945	Court Observer Program
CJ 4950	Selected Topics in Criminal Justice
CJ 4960	Race, Ethnicity, & the Criminal Justice System
CJ 4985	Crime Intelligence and Analysis
SOCL 3240	Social Deviance
SOCL 4190	Treatment of the Offender
SOCL 4920	Nutrition & Criminal Behavior

B.A. in Criminal Justice – Forensic Science Concentration

Prerequisites:

CHEM 1100 General Chemistry I
CHEM 1102 General Chemistry I Laboratory
BIOL 2310 Human Genetics
MATH 1600 Statistics

OR

MATH 1602 Statistics with Support II

MATH 1070 College Algebra

PSYC 2010 Introduction to Psychology

Concentration Courses:

ANTH 4420 Bodies of Evidence

BIOL 4850 Forensic DNA Technology

CJ 3700 Criminalistics I
CJ 3710 Criminalistics II

CJ 4850 Scientific Evidence and the Law

CJ 4320/PSYC 4320 Forensic Psychology

Electives (Choose 2 Courses):

ANTH 4410 Talking Skeletons: Case Studies in Forensic Anthropology

ART 3622 Documentary Videography
ART 3624 Digital Video Compositing

ART 3640 Digital Photography

BIOL 3310 Cellular and Molecular Biology

BIOL 3350 Introductory Genetics
BIOL 4840 Genetic Biotechnology
CHEM 3010 Organic Chemistry I

CHEM 3012 Organic Chemistry Laboratory I
CJ 4250 Psychology of Criminal Behavior

CJ 4440 Cyber Crime Forensic Investigation, Analysis and Theory

CJ 4450 Exploring the Criminalization of Mental Illness and Incarceration

CJ 4940 Criminal Justice Internship
CJ 4985 Crime Intelligence and Analysis
CS 4840 Cybersecurity Fundamentals
GEOG 4750 Geographic Information Systems
ZOOL 4280 Physiology of Human Systems

B.A. in Criminal Justice – Juvenile Justice Concentration		
CJ 3600	Juvenile Corrections	
CJ 3650	At-Risk Youth	
CJ 4350	Violence Against Children	
CJ 4700	Youth Mentoring	
Electives (6 Units Minimum; Ch	noose 2 Courses):	
CJ 3125	Moot Court	
CJ 3235	Domestic Violence & Intimate Abuse	
CJ 3315	Hate Crimes	
CJ 3350	Organized Crime	
CJ 3460	White Collar Crime	
CJ 4175	Capital Crimes & Death Penalty	
CJ 4200	Crime Victims & the Criminal Justice System	
CJ 4201	Criminal Justice and Social Movements	
CJ 4250	Psychology of Criminal Behavior	
CJ 4340	Interrogating the CJ System through Critical/Postmodern Criminology	
CJ 4400	Criminal Justice & the Media	
CJ 4440	Cyber Crime Forensic Investigation, Analysis and Theory	
CJ 4450	Exploring the Criminalization of Mental Illness	
CJ 4500	Comparative Criminal Justice	
CJ 4600	Terrorism & Homeland Security	
CJ 4735	Social and Legal Rights of Historically Disenfranchised People	
CJ 4875	Immigration & the American CJ System	
CJ 4915	Sex Crimes & Gender Issues in Criminal Justice	
CJ 4920	International Criminal Justice Systems	
CJ 4940	Criminal Justice Internship	
CJ 4945	Court Observer Program	
CJ 4950	Selected Topics in Criminal Justice	
CJ 4960	Race, Ethnicity, & the Criminal Justice System	
CJ 4985	Crime Intelligence and Analysis	
SOCL 3240	Social Deviance	
SOCL 4190	Treatment of the Offender	
SOCL 4920	Nutrition & Criminal Behavior	

California State University – Stanislaus Criminal Justice Department Dorothy & Bill Bizzini Hall Room #C125 1 University Circle Turlock, CA 95382 (209) 667-3409

Website: https://www.csustan.edu/criminal-justice

UC Berkeley

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

UC Davis

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

UC Irvine

This campus offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminology, Law, & Society and a minor in Criminology, Law, & Society.

B.A. in Criminology, Law, & Society

Foundation Class

CRM/LAW C10 Fundamentals of Criminology, Law, & Society

Legal System, Law, & Society (Choose 1 Course):

CRM/LAW C101 American Law

CRM/LAW C102 Introduction to the Comparative Study of Legal Cultures

CRM/LAW C103 US Legal Thought
CRM/LAW C104 Sociology of Law
CRM/LAW C105 Psychology & the Law
CRM/LAW C122 Constitutional Law

CRM/LAW C123 Family Law

Crime & Criminology (Choose 1 Course):

CRM/LAW C106 Crime & Public Policy

CRM/LAW C107 Deviance

CRM/LAW C108 Criminological Theory
CRM/LAW C109 Juvenile Delinquency

CRM/LAW C110 Community Context of Crime

CRM/LAW C134 Victimless Crimes

Formal Institutions of Social Control

CRM/LAW C111 Theories of Punishment

CRM/LAW C112 Legal Sanctions & Social Control

CRM/LAW C114 Miscarriages of Justice

CRM/LAW C115 Prisons, Punishment, & Corrections

CRM/LAW C139 Police & Change

CRM/LAW C164 Social Control of Delinquency

CRM/LAW C180 Power, Constructions of Deviance, & Social Control

Justice & Inequalities

CRM/LAW C113 Gender & Social Control

CRM/LAW C116 Race, Ethnicity, & Social Control

CRM/LAW C120 Law & Inequality CRM/LAW C127 Hate Crimes

CRM/LAW C178 Critical Race Theory
CRM/LAW C174 Immigration & Crime

Six Upper-Division Elective Courses (24 Units)

University of California - Irvine

School of Social Ecology

5300 Social & Behavioral Sciences Gateway

Irvine, CA 92697 (949) 824-5575

Website: https://cls.soceco.uci.edu

UC Los Angeles

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

UC Merced

This campus does not have any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.

UC Riverside

UC San Diego

UC San Francisco

UC Santa Barbara

UC Santa Cruz

California Baptist University

This campus, located in Riverside, California, offers the following undergraduate programs:

- Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Behavioral Science Concentration in Forensic Psychology
- Minor in Behavioral Science
- Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminal Justice
- Minor in Criminal Justice
- Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Forensic Chemistry
- Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Forensic Chemistry Criminal Justice Systems Concentration
- Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Forensic Chemistry Criminalistics Concentration

B.A. in Behavioral Science – Concentration in Forensic Psychology	
PSY 213	General Psychology
Choose 1 of the Following:	
BEH 100	Survey of the Behavioral Sciences
SOC 213	Introduction to Sociology
ANT 225	Cultural Anthropology
Methodology Requirements:	
BEH 255	Found Skills in Behavioral Sciences I
BEH 256	Found Skills in Behavioral Sciences II
BEH 333	Epistemology & Worldview
BEH 383	Statistics & Research Methodology I
BEH 385	Statistics & Research Methodology II
Upper Division Requirements	
ANT 325	Physical Anthropology & Archaeology
ANT 430	Culture & Personality
CBS 350	Development & Discipleship
PSY 320	Life Span Development
PSY 322	Theories of Personality
PSY 346	Abnormal Psychology
SOC 335	Social Problems
SOC 337	Deviant Behavior
SOC 345	Race & Ethnicity

SOC 381 Choose 1 of the Following:

> BEH 480 Capstone

Internship in Anthropology **ANT 440 PSY 440** Internship in Human Services

Social Theory

SOC 440 Internship in Sociology

Forensic Psychology Concentration (Requires 12 Units)

Behavioral Science Minor

General Prerequisites:

BEH 100 Survey of Behavioral Science

PSY 213 General Psychology

Choose 1 of the Following:

ANT 225 Cultural Anthropology SOC 213 Introduction to Sociology

Upper Division Requirements

ANT 430 Culture & Personality
PSY 322 Theories of Personality

SOC 381 Social Theory

B.S. in Criminal Justice

Lower Division Requirements

CJS 113 Introduction to Criminal Justice

POL 213 American Government
POL 223 State & Local Government

Upper Division Requirements

CJS 301 Fundamentals of Criminal Law
CJS 321 Courts & Criminal Procedures
CJS 331 Police Systems & Practices

CJS 341 Minorities & Criminal Justice Systems
CJS 485 Methods of Research in Criminal Justice
CJS 496 Institutional & Community Corrections

CJS 499 Senior Project
POL 485 Constitutional Law II

Upper Division Elective Requirements

CJS 400 Special Topics Criminal Justice

CJS 401 Crime & Delinquency

CJS 402 Hate Crime
CJS 421 Narcotics

CJS 441 Criminal Investigation & Report Writing

CJS 497 Comparative Criminal Justice

Minor in Criminal Justice

Lower Division Requirements

CJS 113 Introduction to Criminal Justice

Upper Division Requirements

CJS 301 Fundamentals of Criminal Law
CJS 331 Police Systems & Practices

CJS 496 Institutional & Community Corrections

Upper Division Elective Requirements

CJS 321 Courts & Criminal Procedures

CJS 341 Minorities & Criminal Justice System
CJS 400 Special Topics in Criminal Justice

CJS 401	Crime & Delinquency
CJS 402	Hate Crime
CJS 421	Narcotics
CJS 441	Criminal Investigation & Report Writing
CJS 485	Methods of Research in Criminal Justice
CJS 497	Comparative Criminal Justice
POL 493	Principles of Public Administration

B.S. in Forensic Chemistry

Lower Division Requirements

BIO 146	General Biology I with Lab
CHE 101	Orientation to the Discipline
CHE 115	General Chemistry I with Lab
CHE 125	General Chemistry II with Lab
CJS 113	Introduction to Criminal Justice
MAT 245	Analytical Geometry & Calculus I
PHY 114	General Physics I with Lab
PHY 124	General Physics II with Lab

SCI 205 Introduction to Forensic Science with Lab

STA 144 Introduction to Statistics

Upper Division Requirements

CHE 321	Analytical Chemistry with Lab
CHE 351	Organic Chemistry I with Lab
CHE 352	Organic Chemistry II with Lab
CHE 470	Instrumental Analysis
CHE 475	Forensic Chemistry with Lab

 $Concentration\ Courses\ (12\text{-}18\ Units;\ Students\ Must\ Complete\ Requirements\ in\ 1\ of\ Following\ Concentrations):$

Forensic Chemistry Major Capstone

Criminal Justice Systems (12 Units)

CJS 301	Fundamentals of Criminal Law
CJS 321	Courts & Criminal Procedures
CJS 331	Police Systems & Practices

CJS 485 Methods of Research in Criminal Justice
CJS 441 Criminal Investigation & Report Writing

Criminalistics (16 Units)

CHE 485

BIO 313 Genetics

BIO 330 Cell & Molecular Biology w/Lab

CHE 443 Biochemistry I with Lab

California Baptist University

Department of History & Government

8432 Magnolia Avenue

Riverside, CA 92504 (951) 343-4656

Website: www.calbaptist.edu/history-and-government

La Sierra University

This campus offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminal Justice and a minor in Forensic Psychology.

B.S. in Criminal Justice

Core Courses (49-51 Units)

501 C COUITSCS (15 51 0111ts)	
CJUS 105	Introduction to the Criminal Justice System
CJUS 205	The American Criminal Court System
CJUS 219	Criminal Justice Colloquium
CJUS 231	Criminal Law
CJUS 232	Criminal Procedure & the U.S. Constitution
CJUS 245	Policing
CJUS 334	Ethics & the Administration of Criminal Justice
CJUS 344	Corrections in America
CJUS 347	Criminology
CJUS 354	Interpersonal Communication for CJ Professionals
CJUS 381	Research Methods & Statistics: Description & Correlation
CJUS 381L	Research Methods & Statistics: Description & Correlation Lab
CJUS 382	Research Methods
CJUS 408	Public Policy in Criminal Justice

Electives (21-22.5 Units Required)

Minor in Forensic Psychology

Course Requirements:

PSYC 104

1316 104	deficial i sychology
PSYC 104L	General Psychology Lab
PSYC 106	Critical Thinking in Psychology
PSYC 275	Abnormal Psychology
PSYC 374	Cognitive Psychology
PSYC 374L	Cognitive Psychology Lab
PSYC 488B	Psychology & the Law
Remaining Units:	
PSYC 251	Social Psychology

PSYC 344 Personality

PSYC 356 Psychological Assessment & Measurement PSYC 356L Psychological Assessment & Measurement Lab

General Psychology

PSYC 482A Prejudice

PSYC 482G Eyewitness Memory

PSYC 482L Psychopathy

PSYC 482M Forensic Psychology

La Sierra University

Department of Criminal Justice

1305 Corona Pointe Court Corona, CA 92879 (951) 272-6300

Website: www.lasierra.edu/criminal-justice

Azusa Pacific University

This university, which has campuses across Southern California, offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminal Justice. There is also a Bachelor completion program for 30 credits+ transferred in at campuses in Murrieta, Inland Empire, and San Diego.

B.A. in Criminal Justice (Bachelor Completion Program)

_	
(ore	Requirements
COIC	negun ements

PRMA 130	Introduction to Statistics
PRCJ 110	Introduction to Criminal Justice
PRCJ 220	Police & Society
PRCJ 240	Introduction to Corrections: Jails & Prisons
PRCJ 250	Juvenile Justice
PRCJ 280	American Court System
PRCJ 310	Criminological Theories
PRCJ 340	Victimology
PRCJ 350	Race, Ethnicity, & Crime
PRWR 262	Writing 2: Criminal Justice Research Methods
PRCJ 496	Writing 3: Senior Capstone in Criminal Justice
Electives (15 Units Required)	
PRCJ 200	Criminal Justice, Civic Engagement, & Social Responsibility
PRCJ 251	Criminal Law
	OR
PRPO 250	Introduction to Criminal Law
PRCJ 351	Criminal Procedure
	OR
PRPO 350	Constitutional Law: Fundamental Freedoms
PRCJ 355	Gender & Crime
PRCJ 450	Forensic Psychology for CJ Professionals
PRCJ 460	Criminal Justice Internship
PRCJ 495	Special Topics in Criminal Justice
PRPO 250	Introduction to Criminal Law
PRPO 350	Constitutional Law: Fundamental Freedoms
PRPO 380	Studies of Terrorism
PRSW 410	Family Violence

Azusa Pacific University
Department of Criminal Justice – Inland Empire
375 W. Hospitality Ln.
San Bernardino, CA 92408
(909) 888-9977

Email: inlandempire@apu.edu

Website: https://www.apu.edu/inland

University of Redlands

Loma Linda University

University of Southern California

This campus offers an undergraduate minor within their Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Sociology program that is a Forensics and Criminality minor.

PHIL 340	Ethics	4 units
Choose 1 Course:		
AMST 101GMW	Race & Class in Los Angeles	4 Units
LAW 200W	Law & Society	4 Units
POSC 130G	Law, Politics, & Public Policy	4 Units
PSYC 100LG	Introduction to Psychology	4 Units
PSYC 165LG	Drugs, Behavior, & Society	4 Units
SOCI 142GM	Diversity & Racial Conflict	4 Units
SOCI 150GM	Social Problems	4 Units
SOCI 200GM	Introduction to Sociology	4 Units

Upper Division Requirements (16 Units; Choose 1 Course from Each Group Below):

The Individual in Society		
LAW 404	Law & Psychology: Examining the CJ Process	4 Units
LING 412	Language & Law	4 Units
LING 450	New Horizons in Forensic Identification	4 Units
PSYC 355	Social Psychology	4 Units
POSC 441M	Cultural Diversity & the Law	4 Units
PSYC 360	Abnormal Psychology	4 Units
PSYC 363	Criminal Behavior	4 Units
PSYC 365	Introduction to Forensic Psychology	4 Units
REL 341	Technology, Culture, & Ethics	4 Units
REL 375	Conflict & Change & Ethics of Business	4 Units
Social Class & Criminality		
ANTH 371GM	Cross-Cultural Research on Urban Gangs	4 Units
SOCI 350	Social Exclusion, Social Power, & Deviance	4 Units
SOCI 351	Public Policy & Juvenile Justice	4 Units
SOCI 360M	Social Inequality: Class, Status, Power	4 Units
SOWK 350	Adolescent Gang Intervention	4 Units
The System of Criminal Justice		
LAW 402	Psychology & Law	4 Units
LAW 403	Mental Health Law	4 Units
PHIL 430	Philosophy of Law	4 Units
PHIL 437	Social & Political Philosophy	4 Units
POSC 340	Constitutional Law	4 Units
POSC 426	The United States Supreme Court	4 Units
POSC 444	Civil & Political Rights & Liberties	4 Units

PPD 340	The American System of Justice	4 Units
Crime & Punishment		
POSC 432	Politics of Local Criminal Justice	4 Units
PPD 342	Crime & Public Policy	4 Units
SOCI 353	Public Policy & Criminal Justice	4 Units

University of Southern California
USC Dornsife College of Letters, Arts, & Sciences
Sociology Department
Hazel & Stanley Hall 314
851 Downey Way
Los Angeles, CA 90089
(213) 740-3533

Email: soci@dornsife.usc.edu

Website: www.dornsife.usc.edu/soci/

West Coast University

Loyola Marymount University

Brandman University

This multiple-campus private non-profit university offers a Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) in Criminal Justice and a minor in Criminal Justice.

B.A. in Criminal Justice (120 Total Units; 51 Major Units)

Core Courses:

CJCU 300	Contemporary Criminal Justice Applications	3 Units
LEST 300	Foundations of Law	3 Units
CJCU 380	Correctional Systems	3 Units
SSCU 383	Social Science Communications	3 Units
CJCU 403	Police & Society	3 Units
CJCU 411	Gangs & Gang Behavior	3 Units
CJCU 415	Ethics in Criminal Justice	3 Units
CJCU 416	Domestic Violence	3 Units
CJCU 425	Evidence	3 Units
CJCU 430	Applied Criminology	3 Units
CJCU 432	Communication & Conflict Resolution for CJ	3 Units
CJCU 434	Diversity, Conflict, & Crime	3 Units
CJCU 435	Contemporary Issues in CJ	3 Units
CJCU 450	Homeland Security	3 Units
CJCU 460	White Collar Crime	3 Units
CJCU 495	Criminal Justice Capstone Course	3 Units

Minor in Criminal Justice

CJCU 300	Contemporary Criminal Justice Applications	3 Units
CJCU 380	Correctional Systems	3 Units
CJCU 403	Police & Society	3 Units
CJCU 430	Applied Criminology	3 Units
LEST 300	Foundations of Law	3 Units

Brandman University – Riverside Campus Criminal Justice Department 3550 Vine Street, Suite 200 Riverside, CA 92507 (951) 697-0111

Email: enroll@brandman.edu or riverside@brandman.edu

Website: https://www.brandman.edu/about-brandman/campus/riverside

Platt College

This multi-campus college offers an Associate of Arts (A.A.) in Criminal Justice.

A.A. in Criminal Justice (103 Quarter Credit Hours)

	,	•	
	LAW 101	Introduction to Law	4 Units
	CJ 140	Introduction to Report Writing	4.5 Units
	CJ 145	Corrections I	4.5 Units
	CJ 155	Private Security I	4.5 Units
	CJ 165	Introduction to Criminal Law	4.5 Units
	CJ 175	Criminology I	4.5 Units
	CJ 185	Criminal Investigations	4.5 Units
	CJ 200	Corrections II	4.5 Units
	CJ 205	Private Security II	4 Units
	CJ 210	Intermediate Criminal Law	4.5 Units
	CJ 215	Introduction to Juvenile Justice	4.5 Units
	CJ 220	Criminology II	4.5 Units
	CJ 226	Contemporary Terrorism I	4.5 Units
	CJ 230	Advanced Report Writing	4 Units
	CJ 235	Advanced Juvenile Justice	4 Units
	CJ 240	Contemporary Terrorism II	4 units
	CJ 245	Introduction to Forensics	4.5 Units
	CJ 250	Advanced Forensics	4 Units
Gen	eral Education Courses:		
	ENG 101	English	5 Units
	SPC 101	Public Speaking	5 Units
	PSY 101	Psychology	5 Units
	MTH 101	Introduction to Algebra	5 Units
	SOC 101	Sociology	5 Units

Platt College – Riverside Campus School of Legal Studies 6465 Sycamore Canyon Blvd Suite 100 Riverside, CA 92507 1-888-807-5288

Website: https://plattcollege.edu/areas-of-study/school-of-legal-studies/criminal-justice/

Concordia University Irvine

University of La Verne

This campus offers a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminology, a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Criminal Justice and Criminology, and a minor in Criminology.

B.S. in Criminology		
Supportive Courses:		
SOC 250	Introduction to Sociology	4 Units
SOC 305	Quantitative Analysis	4 Units
Core Requirements:		
SOC 390	Research Methods	4 Units
SOC 497	Internship	4 Units
SOC 499A	Senior Thesis A	4 Units
SOC 499B	Senior Thesis B	4 Units
Breadth Requirements:		
SOC 321	Juvenile Delinquency	4 Units
SOC 322	Introduction to Criminology	4 Units
SOC 326	Criminal Justice System	4 Units
SOC 345	White Collar Crime	4 Units
SOC 350	Law & Society	4 Units
Criminological Area (Choose 2	Courses):	
SOC 329	Correctional Systems	4 Units
SOC 360	The Death Penalty	4 Units
SOC 342	Urban Crime Patterns	4 Units
SOC 375	Drugs & Society	4 Units
SOC 262	Forensic Investigations	4 Units
Sociological Area (Choose 2 Co	urses):	
SOC 315	Race & Ethnicity	4 Units
SOC 317	Health, Wealth, & Poverty	4 Units
SOC 320	Sociology of Deviance	4 Units
SOC 330	Social Class & Inequality	4 Units
SOC 341	Urban Sociology	4 Units
SOC 348	Social Networks of Crime Organizations	4 Units
B.S. Criminal Justice & Crimina	ology	
Supportive Requirements		
SOC 250	Introduction to Sociology	4 Units
Core Requirements		
SOC 303	Applied Quantitative Analysis	4 Units
SOC 390	Research Methods	4 Units
SOC 497	Internship	4 Units
SOC 498	Senior Capstone Project	4 Units
Breadth Requirements		

SOC 321	Juvenile Delinquency	4 Units	
SOC 322	Introduction to Criminology	4 Units	
SOC 326	Criminal Justice System	4 Units	
SOC 345	White Collar Crime	4 Units	
SOC 350	Law & Society	4 Units	
Criminological Area (Choose	2 Courses):		
SOC 262	Forensic Investigations	4 Units	
SOC 320	Sociology of Deviance	4 Units	
SOC 329	Correctional Systems	4 Units	
SOC 342	Urban Crime Patterns	4 Units	
SOC 375	Drugs & Society	4 Units	
Sociological Area (Choose 2 Courses):			
SOC 315	Race & Ethnicity	4 Units	
SOC 320	Sociology of Deviance	4 Units	
SOC 330	Social Class & Inequality	4 Units	
SOC 341	Urban Sociology	4 Units	
SOC 348	Social Networks of Crime Organizations	4 Units	

University of La Verne Sociology & Anthropology Department 1950 Third St. La Verne, CA 91750 (909) 593-3511

Website: https://artsci.laverne.edu/sociology/

The Claremont Colleges

The 5 undergradate campuses within the Claremont Colleges (Pomona, Scripps, Claremont McKenna, Harvey Mudd, and Pitzer) do not offer any undergraduate programs in criminal justice or forensic science.